### CONTENTS.

	PAGE.
Calendar 1880-81	
Introduction	
Board of Governors	6
Faculty	7
Students, how admitted	8
Lectures	1.0
Course of Study	10
Scholarships and Prizes	
Examinations	18
School of Civil Engineering	23
Examiners	26
Terms and Residence	27
Discipline	28
Regulations for holding Matriculation Examinations at other centres	
than King's College	28
Regulations respecting Degrees in Divinity	30
Regulations for Local Examinations	31
Expenses	34
Nominations	35
Extracts from Statutes	37
Library	38
Museum	39
Additions to Library	43
Donations to Museum	52
Members of King's College, with dates of Matriculation and Degrees	53
ALUMNI.	
Officers for 1880-81	
Report of Executive Committee	
Act of Incorporation	
Act to Incorporate Governors King's College	
Act to amend Act to Incorporate Governors King's College	
Bye-Laws	
Rules passed at different times	
Life Members.	
Annual Subscribers	
Treasurer's Account.	93
Collegiate School	94

## THE CALENDAR

OF

## KING'S COLLEGE,

WINDSOR, NOVA SCOTIA.

[Founded A.D. 1788.]

1881-82.



PUBLISHED UNDER THE DIRECTION OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS.

HALIFAX, N. S.:

NOVA SCOTIA PRINTING COMPANY.

1881.

## THE CALENDAR

MINGS COLLEGE,

MINDSOR, NOVA SCOTIA.

Founded A.D. 1788.)

881-82

Figure School Country Learning Transport Country Count

PROPERTY OF THE BOARD OF COVERHORS

TWAND DESIGNATIONS

### UNIVERSITY CALENDAR

FOR THE

## ACADEMICAL YEAR 1881-82.

1881.		October.
Oct.	1.	Michaelmas Term begins. Matriculation Examination.
44	3.	Meeting of College Board. Welsford Commemoration.
"	10.	Stevenson Scholarship Examination.
		Aobember.
Nov.	1.	All Called Down No. 1
		in moreon to Source to the transfer of the Angle Angle And Angle A
Doo		Becember, bild to ydistovin U and odd
Dec.	13.	A Provincial Acq incorporating the Governors
	14.	Terminal Examinations.
	15.	the Royal Charter of Incorporation shall not be affect
	16. J	Matriculation Examination.
	10.	
1882.		fodeiddorA od January. Mall odd do nordal odd
Jan.	14.	Lent Term begins. Matriculation Examination.
	16.	Meeting of College Board.
		Hebruary. on second Hebruary.
Feb.	22.	Ash Wednesday. No Lectures.
		March. Divinity.
	00	
Mar.	28.	terminal Examinations begin.
		April.
April		Lent Term ends.
	17. 18.	The state of the s
	10.	marginal Control and Tanahabara Agad and Milliana
May	15.	McCarlor Scholambin Evamination
	18.	McCawley Scholarship Examination.  Ascension Day. No Lectures.
	24.	Queen's Birthday. No Lectures.
**	29.	Whitsun Monday. No Lectures.
		June. 2 Laste of T to secure the market
June	1.	Prize Essays and Poems to be given in.
	17.	Terminal Evaminations
-16		Degree Examinations.
46		Theological Examinations.
	27.	Williams Prize Examination. Matriculation Examinations.
		Annual Meeting of Incorporated Alumni. Election of Governors.
	29.	Encænia. Easter Term ends. Close of Academical Year.

UNIVERSITY CALENDAR

ACADEMICAL PEAR 1881-82

### INTRODUCTION.

By the Royal Charter granted in 1802, all the privileges of a University were conferred on King's College, which thus became the first University of British origin established in the Dominion.

A Provincial Act incorporating the Governors of King's College received the Royal sanction in 1853. It provides that the Royal Charter of Incorporation shall not be affected by it further than is necessary to give effect to its own enactments.

The Patron of the University is the Archbishop of Canterbury, to whose approval "all Statutes, Rules and Ordinances" of the Board of Governors are subject, but King's College is open to students of all denominations, and imposes no religious test either on entrance or on graduation in any Faculty, with the exception of Divinity.

In 1871 a Curriculum was issued for a course of Civil Engineering, and the University has subsequently granted Degrees and Diplomas in that science, as well as in Arts, Law and Divinity.

During the past Academical Year many improvements have been made in the Meteorological Observatory. The Philosophical Apparatus, for purposes of general instruction, has also been improved, and largely increased, so that the College now possesses all that may be required for illustration in the most advanced course of Physical Science.

A system of Local Examinations has been instituted for those who are not members of the University.

Candidates for Matriculation may now be examined at distant centres, under special regulations, which will be found in the Calendar.

The vacancy caused by the resignation of Professor Oram, to whose zeal and efficiency as Professor of Mathematics and Engineering for eight years the College owes so much, has been filled by the appointment of W. R. Butler, Esq., B. E.

The Examiners for the past Academical Year, outside the Faculty, were as follows:—

The Rev. Canon Maynard, D. D. The Rev. John Ambrose, M. A. Professor Liechti, M. A.

G. R. Gibson, Esq., B. A., Oxon. A. B. Warburton, Esq., B. C. L.

J. R. Walker, Esq., Naval Instructor H. M. S. "North-ampton."

All the information required by candidates for admission may be gathered from the pages of the Calendar.

## UNIVERSITY.

## King's College, Windsor, A. S.

THIS University was originated and recommended by a Committee of the House of Assembly, November, 1787. It was founded by Act of Parliament in 1788, under the title of "King's College, of Nova Scotia," and a Royal Charter was granted by King George III. in 1802.

#### PATRON:

HIS GRACE THE ARCHBISHOP OF CANTERBURY.

#### BOARD OF GOVERNORS, 1881-82:

THE RT. REV. HIBBERT BINNEY, D.D., Lord Bishop of Nova Scotia,

Visitor and President of the Board.

Hon. Mr. Justice Wilkins, D.C.L., Life Governor.

VEN. ARCHDEACON GILPIN, D.D.

J. C. HALLIBURTON, Esq.

T. B. AKINS, Esq., D.C.L.

J. A. SHAW, Esq.

GEORGE C. WIGGINS, Esq.

REV. GEORGE W. HODGSON, M.A.

HON. WILLIAM J. ALMON, M.D.

HENRY PRYOR, Esq., D.C.L.

Andrew J. Cowie, Esq., M.D.

Hon. C. J. Townshend, B.C.L.

REV. CANON BRIGSTOCKE, M.A.

B. G. Gray, Esq., B.A., Treasurer. Charles H. Carman, Esq., Secretary.

## faculty.

Professor of Divinity, English Literature and Moral Philosophy, and Librarian:

REV. CANON DART, D.C.L.

Vice-President.

Professor of Classics, Logic and Rhetoric.

REV. W. E. WILSON, M.A.

Professor of Chemistry, Geology and Mining:

J. W. Spencer, Esq., B.Sc., M.A., Ph.D., F.G.S.

Professor of Mathematics, Natural Philosophy and Engineering:
W. R. BUTLER, Esq., B.E.

A. DEFOURMENTIN, Esq., M.A.

Bursar: Madden of Manager and Andrew of the Revenue of the Revenue

Carator:
PROFESSOR SPENCER.

Board of Examiners for Degrees in Civil Law:

The President (ex officio.)

Hon. Mr. Justice Wilkins, D.C.L.

Hon. S. L. Shannon, D.C.L.

B. G. Gray, Esq., B.A., Barrister-at-law.

## Students.

There are three classes of Students admissible to the College:

- 1.—Matriculated Students in Arts.
- 2.—Matriculated Students in Civil Engineering: for requirements see School C. E. further on.
- 3.—Elective Students: who desire to attend during an Academical Year or Term, one, two, or more courses of Lectures.

### MATRICULATION.

IN ARTS every Student presenting himself for Matriculation shall be required to pass an examination in the following subjects:—

#### I.-CLASSICS.

### THE GREEK AND LATIN LANGUAGES.

One Greek and two Latin books, to be selected and published by the College Board one year in advance. Latin Prose Composition.

Note.—By a "book" shall be meant one division of an author's work, For example, one book of Homer's Odyssey shall mean any one book out of the twenty-four into which the poem is divided.

#### II.-MATHEMATICS.

#### ARITHMETIC:

The ordinary Rules of Arithmetic: Vulgar and Decimal Fractions.

### ALGEBRA:

Addition, Subtraction, Multiplication and Division of Algebraical quantities.

### GEOMETRY:

The first two books of Euclid.

### III.-THE ENGLISH LANGUAGE.

Orthography: Writing from Dictation: The Grammatical Structure of the Language: Outlines of History of England, and General Geography.

## IV.-THE FRENCH OR THE GERMAN LANGUAGE,

(At the option of the Candidate.)

One passage from some author for translation into English. The College Board to select the work and publish the name one year in advance.

Candidates shall not be approved of by the Examiners unless they pass in three of the above subjects, two of which shall be Classics and Mathematics.

## Subjects for 1881-82:-

Homer: Iliad. I. or Xenophon, Anab. 11. Cicero pro Lege Manilia, and Horace Odes, I.

Latin Composition:—Arnold's Introduction to Latin Prose, to the end of the Passive Voice; and a translation back again into Latin of a plain English version from the Latin of some easy author.

French:—Charles XII., Book II. First part of Otto's French Grammar.

German:—Adler's Reader, Part I. First part of Otto's German Grammar.

### MATRICULATION IN ENGINEERING.

The same as in the School of Arts, with the omission of the Cassical Subjects.

Matriculated Students are required to attend the Lectures and Examinations in all the Departments in their course, and to pocure from the Professors certificates of attendance, without which they will not be allowed to proceed to the Examinations beld at the end of every term.

#### ATTENDANCE AT LECTURES.

Attendance at all Lectures, except those which shall be announced as optional, shall be compulsory upon all Undergraduates.

Professors will note upon the Lectures Attendance List the presence or absence of students immediately before beginning the exercises of the class; any student entering thereafter will be registered as absent, unless a satisfactory explanation be given to the Professor.

No student shall be allowed to absent himself from any Lecture, except by special permission obtained from the Professor.

#### COURSE OF STUDY.

The object aimed at is to secure a good general education for all Matriculated Students, while every facility is afforded for the prosecution of special studies. Accordingly, every Matriculated Student, except under peculiar circumstances to be approved of by the College Board, is required to attend the Lectures of all the Professors until he has passed his Responsions, which is generally done in the sixth Term of residence. After this he is at liberty to select three or more of the subjects lectured on to form the subjects of his B. A. Examination. If the student is desirous of taking Honours at his B. A. Examination, he can do so in any one of the subjects lectured on after passing the ordinary Examinations. The precise Regulations will be found under the head of Examinations.

Students who do not intend to take the degree of B. A. are permitted to attend the lectures of any of the Professors, subject to all the usual Regulations.

The schemes of Responsions and B. A. Examination will afford a general idea of the usual Curriculum, which, within certain limits, is varied as circumstances require.

## Scholarships and Prizes.

## THE WILLIAM COGSWELL SCHOLARSHIP.

1624 sterling per annum. Open to Candidates for Holy Orders, under the direction of the Trustees.)

SCH	OLARS.	
W. G. T. Jarvis 1849 W. Stuart. 1850 J. M. Hensley 1852 J. Randall. 1854 T. Crisp. 1855 O. M. Grindon 1856 E. Ansell	C. R. Mathew 1 D. Nickerson 1 A. F. Hiltz 1 G. O. Troop 1 V. E. Harris	864 867 872 873
E Ansell 1856 W. F. Pryor. 1861	G. H. Butler 18 F. W. Vroom 18	OFIC

## THE DIVINITY SCHOLARSHIPS.

Students for Holy Orders, actually requiring assistance, and subject to the control of the Bishop of the Diocese.

Ten in number. -£30 sterling per annum.

## THE BINNEY EXHIBITION.

Elő sterling per annum. Open to students in indigent circumstances, and of exemplary conduct.)

In the year 1858, Miss Binney, sister of the present Visitor, and daughter of the attern. Dr. Hibbert Binney, in the name and on behalf of her father's executors, and daughter of the Governors certain stock amounting to \$1,000, to found an Exhibition at King's College, to be called "the Binney Exhibition," in memory of her said

The design of this scholarship is to assist poor Students who may require assistext and who shall have commended themselves by their exemplary conduct, although a design and acquirements may not qualify them to be successful competitors for

TREMS.—On or before the first day of May, in every year, the College Board shall sminte two students, in their third term, at the least, whom they may deem best make the state of their characters; and the excellence of their characters; and the resident shall forthwith transmit their names, together with a brief statement of the characters, who shall select one of them to be the Exhibitioner, and

to receive the interest accruing for the following year, commencing July 1st. Or, at his discretion, if he consider the claims of the two nominees to be equal, or nearly so, the Visitor may adjudge that the amount be divided between them.

#### EXHIBITIONERS.

E. Ansell	. 1860	H. W. Atwater G. O. Troop R. D. Bambrick	1873 1875
C. Croucher	. 1863 . 1867	W. R. Butler	1877
<ul> <li>C. A. Wheelwright</li> <li>J. L. Keating</li> <li>R. J. Uniacke</li> <li>J. P. Tremain</li> </ul>	. 1869 . 1870	J. W. Partridge G. R. Martell H. M. Stamer.	1879 1880

#### THE McCAWLEY HEBREW PRIZE.

(Of £9 sterling. Open to all members of the University who are below the standing of M. A., and who have not already gained the first premium in Hebrew.)

This Prize is given out of the interest of a Trust Fund in the hands of the Society for the Propagation of the Gospel in Foreign Parts. The Fund, and the conditions of the Prize, are thus stated in the Report of the Society:—

"This fund arises from a gift of £150 sterling, in the British North American Bank, made by the Rev. George McCawley, D. D., Falmouth, Nova Scotia, the interest to be paid to the student of King's College, Windsor, N. S., who shall pass the best examination in the Hebrew Bible and Greek Testament; the examinations being under the direction of the Visitor and President."

Subject for next examination:

Genesis XXXIX.-L. Hebrew and Septuagint. Psalms I.-XX.

Gospels of St. Matthew and St. Luke. Greek.

#### PRIZEMEN

PRIZEMEN.					
J. M. Hensley, 1st C. G. Wiggins, 2nd \} 1853	E. Ansell 1869 J. L. Keating, 1st \ 1871				
T. Crisp 1855	S. Boyd, 2nd				
W. S. Gray, H. P. Almon, 3rd Class. 1857	ALL THE PARTY OF T				
E. Ansell,	W. J. Wilkinson, B.A., 20				
G. W. Hodgson, 3rd Class. 1857 J. J. Hill,	G. H. Butler 1880 F. W. Vroom, B.A 1881				

### THE BISHOP'S PRIZE.

(The Bishop's Prize of \$20 in books.)

Subject for 1882 :-

Open to all members of the University of not more than twenty-one nor less than twelve Terms standing in June, 1882,

Essays to be sent to the President on or before June 1st, 1882.

#### PRIZEMEN.

Warburton, B. A ow Harris King	1877 1878 1881
]	Harris King

#### THE PRESIDENT'S PRIZE.

Of Thirty Dollars, for English rhymed heroic verse, open to members of the University below the standing of M. A., who have not previously obtained it.

The Composition must be not less than fifty lines in length.)

Candidates are required to send in their MSS. to the President, distinguished by

The subject for 1882 is:

Louisbourg.

PRIZEMEN.	

W. B. King	1877   G. J. D. Peters	880
W. D. King	1881	

#### DIVINITY PRIZE.

(Twelve Dollars, in books. Open to Undergraduates of the First Year.)

1876 187 1 100 000 000
PRIZEMEN.
I DIZEMEN.

TIT TO LES	- LULLI.	DITTITI			
f. W. Frith	1880	N.	R.	Raven	1881

## THE COGSWELL CRICKET PRIZE.

Charles Cogswell, Esq., M. D., made a Donation of \$400 to the Governors of Rief College, the interest of which is to be expended in the purchase of a set of the best player among the winning party of a chief Match to be played annually on the College ground, some day in the month of the best player among the winning party of a chief which the played annually on the College ground, some day in the month of the students, and accurage them in the prosecution of their studies. (N. B.—Day not now fixed.)

#### SUCCESSFUL COMPETITORS.

Es ation thu Vie	OPPONENTS.	VICTORS.	PRIZEMEN.
1858	College School	King's College	J. O. Ruggles.
1859	Halifax Club	Halifax Club	
1860	Windsor Club	King's College	W. H. E. Bullock.
1861 1862	Halifax Club	Halifax Club	Tunch and Milner
1863		King's College Halifax Club	Lynch and Milner.
1864	H. M. S. Duncan	Duncan	44.50
1865	" "	"	
1867	H. M. S. Royal Alfred	King's College	J. S. Armstrong.
1871	College School	College School	
1872	Acadia College	Acadia College	Links of the links
1873 1874	H. M. S. Royal Alfred H. M. 87th Reg't	Royal Alfred 87th Reg't	
1875	" " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " "		C. Wilcox.
1876	" "		O. 11 1100111
1877	H.M. 20th & 97th Reg'ts	20th & 97th Reg'ts.	END SOME THE
1878	at leasted vianering con	on ad 66 (se A 66 )u 20	Sale Bredge and a
1879	H. M. 101st Reg't		
1880	Deput Constrained Constraint		

#### THE ALMON WELSFORD TESTIMONIAL.

WILLIAM J. ALMON, ESQ., M. D., endowed King's College with \$400, the interest of which is appropriated as a prize to be competed for every June, by matriculated students, in their first year of residence. The prize to be presented by the President, in the College Hall, on the anniversary of the attack upon the Redan, in which MAJOR WELSFORD fell, -- on which day, in every year, his gallant and loyal deeds are to be commemorated in Latin. (N. B.-Day changed to first Moniay in Michaelmas Term.)

PRIZEMEN.					
J. Fraser	1857	A. B. Warburton 1870			
G. W. Hodgson	1858	D. H. Hind 1871			
W. F. Pryor		H. How 1872			
B. Smith		J. G. Rutherford 1873			
C. B. Bullock	1861	G. O. Troop 1874			
J. B. Chandler	1862	R. D. Bambrick 1875			
J. F. Black	1863	W. S. H. Morris 1876			
R. J. Fretwell	1864	F. W. Vroom 1877			
H. Weldon	1865	G. H. Butler 1878			
W. Bowman	1866	M. A. B. Smith 1879			
E. H. Owen	1867	F. W. Frith 1880			
E. Gilpin	1868	F. W. Nicolson 1881			
F. Archbold		er nothersh - trio in the			

### THE AKINS HISTORICAL PRIZE.

T. B. AKINS, Esq., D.C.L., Barrister-at-Law, and Commissioner of Public Records, has vested in the Governors, as Trustees, a sum of money sufficient to found a Prize of Thirty Dollars, annually, for the best Paper or Essay on the County History of Nova Scotia, embracing matter derived from local records, and traditions relating to the only and progressive history of each County. The Essays must be given in to the Secretary of the Governors on or before the 1st June, 1882. The decision on the merits of the Essays to rest with the Governors, or such persons as they may appoint, and to be announced at the Encænia in June.

Each Essay to be distinguished by a motto, and to be accompanied by a sealed paper, bearing the same motto on the outside, and containing the name of the writer. the subject for 1881 is the County of Hants. For 1882 County of Richmond.

The Essays, when given in, are the property of the College.

R. Smith,	PRIZEMEN	
J. C. Cox, \	Hants	1865
Ismel Longworth	Colobostan	Anna Cardina and and
C. S. Hamilton	Wines	1866
T. Robertson	Dight	1872
J. W. MacDonald, M D	Anti-	1875
Emel Longworth P. S. Hamilton		
and the second s		1880

## THE GENERAL WILLIAMS PRIZES.

Three of \$60 each, annually, during His Excellency's life, for the best scholar int-Mining and the Sciences of Mineralogy as it bears practically on these operations.

- Mechanics and Civil engineering as they bear on all matters relating to Railroads, motive power for them, and all other modern aids to the human hand.
- Languages of modern Europe—German, but more especially French, as the almost universal medium of communication in Europe.

His Excellency has decreed that should no candidate be found duly qualified, the fount in that case, in any year, shall be applied to the purchase of books in the Legartment for the College Library.

#### TERMS.

L The Williams Prize in Mineralogy applied to Mining.—The preparation for at competition shall be, in addition to a brief sketch of Geology, a study of the paral principles of Mining, and of specimens of metals and minerals, particularly the attal products of the British North American Provinces, such as ores of gold, copper, and other metals; coal, antimony, gypsum, manganese and other useful minerals. to andidates shall be required to produce satisfactory certificates of attendance and

attention at Lectures on chemical physics and inorganic chemistry either in the College or elsewhere, in addition to the like satisfactory certificates of attendance at the special Lectures by the Professor.

II.—The Williams Prize in Engineering.—The course of study preparatory to this competition shall embrace, first—that part of Engineering comprehended under the general name of Engineering Geodesy, which depends upon Geometrical principles alone, such as surveying, both with the chain and by angular measurement, levelling, setting out works, copying, enlarging and reducing plans, together with philosophical account of all the instruments used in these operations. Second—a summary of the principles of stress, stability and strength. Third—the principles according to which structures are combined into extensive works of Engineering, such as roads, railways, natural and artificial water channels, inland navigation, tidal and coast works.

III.—The Williams prize in Modern Languages.—The course of study preparatory to this competition shall embrace at least French and German. French must be known grammatically, and must be correctly pronounced. Some knowledge of the best authors must be displayed. Facility in writing the language must be shown, and a readiness and fluency of conversational expression. Similarly in German, but with excellence in one language, mediocrity in the others will be tolerated. Provided always that no Student shall succeed without passing a really good examination in French.

The system of examination pursued in deciding for the prizes, shall be as uniform as possible throughout them all.

#### PRIZEMEN.

PRIZEMEN.				
1. W. Bowman,		l. V. E. Harris,		
2. J. S. Armstrong,	1867	2. No candidate, \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \		
3. C. A. Wheelwright.		3. No candidate.		
1. R. Shreve,		W. R. Butler,		
	1868 2	2. W. R. Butler, \ \1876		
3. No candidate.		B. H. P. Scott.		
1. E. Gilpin.	]	. Not awarded,		
		2. W. C. Ambrose, \ 1877		
3. R. Shreve.		B. W. C. Ambrose.		
1. J. L. Keating,		. Not awarded,		
	The second secon	2. J. Y. Hind, 1878		
3. C. S. Hamilton.		B. Z. T. Wood.		
1. Not awarded,	The last of	R. F. Uniacke,		
		2. R. F. Uniacke, 1879		
3. No candidate.		B. No candidate.		
1. C. W. Dodwell,	Park and	. M. A. Curry,		
	DESCRIPTION OF THE PARTY OF THE	2. No candidate, \1880		
3. H. How.		B. W. B. King.		
1. H. How,		. No candidate,		
		2. No candidate,1881		
3. C. W. Dodwell.	THE RESERVE OF THE PERSON	B. H. A. Hensley.		
1. Not awarded,	THE THE PARTY			
	1874			
3. W. E. Allison.	THE PARTY OF THE P			
The state of the s	NAME OF TAXABLE PARTY.			

#### THE STEVENSON SCHOLARSHIPS.

(Three of \$80 each.)

THE REV. J. STEVENSON, M. A., (sometime Professor of Mathematics in King's College) left a sum of money for the purpose of founding Three Scholarships, tenable for two years, and open to Matriculated Students in their second year of residence.

#### REGULATIONS.

- 1. These Scholarships shall be competed for in the month of October, and shall be open to all matriculated students in their second year of residence.
- 2. No student shall hold more than one of these Scholarships; and in the event of two being vacant at the same time, they shall be awarded to the first and second candidates on the list who shall have attained the proper number of marks.
- 3. No student shall be admitted as a candidate who is not prepared to undergo an examination in at least two of the Departments recognized in the Professorships, and who cannot produce satisfactory certificates of moral conduct.
- 4. No Scholarship shall be awarded to any candidate who shall not have made at the examination 50 per cent in two Departments, For the purpose of this examination the subjects indicated by asterisks shall be taken to be Departments.
- 5. In arriving at a decision on the merits of the candidates, the following shall be assigned as full marks in the various subjects named; but no subject shall count in which less than 25 per cent. shall have been obtained; and subjects limited to those making up 800 marks.

Greek	. 100 ) .
Latin	100 }*
English Literature	100)
Divinit <mark>y</mark>	100
Mathematics	200*
Chemistry	200*
French.	100
German	100 (*
Surveying, &c	100

#### SCHOLARS.

BUIDLARS.	
D. H. Hind	1871
H. How	1872
A. F. Hiltz.	and the second
W E Allian	1872
W. E. Allison	1873
J. G. Rutherford	1873
G. O. Troop	1874
R. D. Bambrick	1875
V. E. Harris	
TV D D	1875
W. R. Butler	1876
F. W. Vroom	1877
M. A. Curry	1878
G. H. Butler	
U A Handay	1878
H. A. Hensley	1879
F. W. Frith	1880
E. A. Harris	1880
	1000

#### THE McCAWLEY SCHOLARSHIP.

This Scholarship is given out of the interest of a fund raised by subscription for a Testimonial to the Rev. G. McCawley, D. D., on his retirement from the office of President.

- 1. The competition shall be confined to matriculated undergraduates who have completed their first year of residence.
- 2. The examination shall be conducted by the Reverend the President, assisted by such other person as he shall appoint for the time being, either within or without the University, as assessor.
- 3. The examination shall be confined principally to such classical works as the President shall have appointed at the beginning of the Michaelmas Term preceding, and shall include the translation, grammatical construction and relation to the context of the passages selected, together with such critical and taste papers in prose and verse as may be set at the examination.
- 4. The examination shall be subject, in respect of the number of marks required, to the general regulations of the University with reference to prizes and scholarships.
- 5. In the event of there being no competitors, or on failure in the examination, the year's interest shall be expended in the purchase of classical books for the library from a list selected by the President, having in view from the first instance the completion of a collection of the works of all the classical authors, and of the best editions of the respective works, whether English or foreign, and also of books illustrative of the same, at the discretion of the President.

PRIZEMAN.

## Examinations.

#### TERMINAL EXAMINATION.

Every Student will be required to undergo an examination at the end of each Term in all the subjects in which he has attended lectures.

Every Undergraduate, previous to presenting himself for any Terminal Examination, will have to obtain from each Professor, whose lectures he has attended during the Term, a certificate of attendance and good conduct.

No Professor will grant such certificate if more than two absences without leave, during the course of the Term, are recorded against the applicant, or if his conduct shall have been in any way reprehensible.

Such certificate will then be handed in by the Undergraduate to the Vice-President previous to the beginning of the Examina-

tion, and no Undergraduate shall be allowed to present himself at any Terminal Examination, unless he shall have complied with these regulations.

The list of candidates who shall have passed the Terminal Examination shall be published in the hall, after the close of the examination. The names shall be arranged in the order of merit. Any Student whose name does not appear in this list shall forfeit his examination.

#### RESPONSIONS.

Every Matriculated Student is required to pass a public examination called Responsions, for which he cannot offer himself until he has completed his fourth Term, and no Term after the sixth can be reckoned until it has been passed. This Examination is held at the beginning of the Easter Term. The subjects are ordinarily as follows:

- 1. Classics—two Greek and two Latin Books, and Latin Prose Composition. Honour Students in Classics must give also —a period of Greek and of Roman History; one Philosophical Book of Plato or Aristotle, and a Greek Play.
- 2. English Literature—Shakspere, Richard III.; Milton, Paradise Lost, Books I., II., III.; Macaulay's Essays, Warren Hastings; Trench, Study of Words.
- 3. Divinity—one Gospel, or the Acts of the Apostles.
- 4. Mathematics—Algebra to the end of Quadratic Equations; Logarithms; Euclid, Books I., II., III., IV., VI., and Definitions of Book V.
- 5. Chemistry (Inorganic), and Physics (Heat, Light, Electricity and Magnetism).
- 6. Modern Languages—any one : 10 18 miles to home manual to home
  - French—The two first books of Charles XII., or an equivalent; the Etymology of the language according to Otto's Grammar; one of Racine's Tragedies.
  - German—The first part of Adler's Reader or an equivalent; the Etymology of the language according to Otto's Grammar; some of Schiller's Poems.

#### B. A. EXAMINATION.

Undergraduates presenting themselves for examination for a Degree, shall be required to produce satisfactory certificates of attendance and conduct during the whole of the three years course. The certificates must be signed by the various Professors whose course of lectures they have attended, and no Undergraduate shall be allowed to present himself at any Degree Examination, unless he shall have complied with the above regulations. Or, if Undergraduates shall not have attended the whole time at King's College, they shall be required to produce similar certificates from the University they have attended.

The Examination shall be carried on mainly by written questions and answers, but the Examiners at all times shall have the power of examining viva voce.

A public examination for Degrees shall be held towards the end of Michaelmas and Easter Terms. Students shall not be permitted to offer themselves for this before their ninth Term, except those who intend to offer themselves for Honours, who may be examined in the ordinary Degree subjects in their seventh Term, between the Responsions and this Examination. In such case, the Student must pass an examination in the Honour subjects chosen by him before being admitted to a Degree.

Every candidate for a Degree must be examined on two days in at least three of the subjects on which lectures are delivered by the Professors, of which Classics or Mathematics must be one. The following (or their equivalents) are the subjects for an Ordinary Degree:—

### I. CLASSICS:

GREEK—Three Plays and one Book of Herodotus.

LATIN—Horace, Epistles; Cicero de Oratore; Prose Composition.

A period of Roman and Grecian History; Geography of Ancient Greece and Italy.

### II. ENGLISH LITERATURE:

Shakspere, Henry VIII., Macbeth; Milton, Comus and Shorter Poems; Macaulaya Essays; Addison and Hallam's Constitutional History; Formal Logic; Composition of an English Essay.

### III. DIVINITY:

Four Gospels, Bible History and Liturgy.

## IV. MATHEMATICS: SUMMARIO SUMMERICANTES & RAUTAVI

Algebra (including theory of Equations); Euclid, six Books; Plane and Spherical Trigonometry; Conic Sections.

## V. NATURAL SCIENCE:

Analytical and Practical Chemistry, Geology and Mineralogy.

## VI. Modern Languages—any one:

FRENCH—The Forms and Syntax of the language according to Otto's Grammar.

The whole of Bue's Formes Idiomatiques Comparées to be correctly and fuently read and translated. Candidates must be able to translate ordinary some readiness in conversation, and some knowledge of the principal authors.

some of Schiller's Poems, and one of his Tragedies. Easy prose to be translated into German, and some readiness in speaking to be shown.

All candidates for Honours in any Branch must first pass the Ordinary Degree Examination.

Every candidate for a Degree in Honours shall be examined mone or more of the following subjects, at his own choice:—

## Undergraduates who shall have passed the De: CLASSICS

GREEK-Sophocles, three plays; Thucydides, two books; Aristotle's Ethics, or Politics.

Latin-Terence's Andria; Tacitus, six books; Cicero de Officiis; Prose and Verse Composition (Lat. & Gr.) Formal Logic.

Instead of Verse—Aristotle's Poetics or Rhetoric, and Catullus.

## IL ENGLISH LITERATURE:

Shakspere, four Plays, exclusive of those previously presented; Spenser, Faerie Queene, Books I., II., III.; Pope, Essay on Man, Moral Essays; Bacon's Essays; Smith's Student's English Language; History of English Literature; Whateley's Logic; Whateley's Rhetoric; Composition of an English Essay.

### III. DIVINITY:

Hebrew and Greek Scriptures; Evidences; Ecclesiastical History; Systematic Divinity; Church Polity and Liturgies.

## IV. MATHEMATICS AND MATHEMATICAL PHYSICS:

Algebra; Euclid; Trigonometry; Diff. and Int. Calculus; Conic Sections; Mechanics; Optics; Acoustics; Heat; Electricity; Astronomy or Engineering.

#### V. NATURAL SCIENCE:

Inorganic Chemistry in detail, Analytical Chemistry and Assaying; General Geology, including both Lithology and Palæontelogy; and one of the following subjects:—Practical and Determinative Mineralogy, Organic Chemistry or Botany. The scientific collections of the Museum are available for study, and these are supplemented, when necessary, by the Professor's collection. Excursions for field work will be made when practicable.

### VI. MODERN LANGUAGES—any two:

Candidates must show a good knowledge of the Forms and Syntax of both French and German. In French they must be able to read and translate the whole of Bue's Idiomatiques Formes, and one of Moliere's Comedies correctly and fluently, and to read and translate any French prose whatever, without much hesitation. Any ordinary English prose is to be correctly translated into French, and facility must be shown in conversation. In German, the whole of Adler, or an equivalent, most of Schiller's Poems, and one of his Dramas, must have been read. The rest like French.

Modifications in the subjects to be made with the approval of the College Board.

Undergraduates who shall have passed the Degree Examination shall be divided into four classes.

None shall be admitted into the first two classes but those who shall have taken Honours in any subject.

The Third Class shall comprise those who shall have shown great proficiency in all the subjects of the Pass Examination, but who shall not have taken Honours.

The Fourth Class shall comprise all such as have obtained the required number of marks, but have not sufficiently distinguished themselves to qualify for a place in the first three Classes.

An Examination Fee of one dollar (\$1) shall be paid by each candidate to meet the expenses of stationery,—for the examinations through the year,—which shall be provided by the University.

Elective Students may also obtain Pass Certificates, Honour Certificates, and Diplomas in lieu of Degrees, which shall entitle them to the designation of Associate of Arts.

#### SCHOOL OF CIVIL AND MINING ENGINEERING.

- 1. Candidates for the Degree of B. E. shall be required to have been matriculated Students of King's College.
- 2. To have subsequently studied in the above College the course herein prescribed.
  - 3. To have passed two University Examinations.

The Examination for Matriculation shall be the same as in the School of Arts, with the omission of the Classical subjects.

The course for Degrees in Civil or Mining Engineering shall usually extend over three years, and shall comprise attendance on the following Curriculum:

#### FIRST YEAR.

Mathematics (1st course).
Chemistry.
Experimental Physics.
A Modern Continental Language.

Drawing.\*)
Office Work.
Mineral Surveying.\*

#### SECOND YEAR.

Mathematics (2nd course.)
Mathematical Physics.
Mineralogy and Geology.
Analytical Chemistry and Assaying\*

Civil Engineering.
Office Work.
Field Work.

#### THIRD YEAR.

Natural Philosophy (applied.)
Civil Engineering (or Mining.\*)
Office Work.
Field Work.

Geology, Mineralogy, (and Blowpiping.\*)
Practical Chemistry, and Metallurgy.\*)
Engineering Excursions.

Geometrical Drawing, (and Geological

Attendance on these Lectures shall, in all cases, include passing such examinations as may be appointed by the College Board.

Candidates shall, on the recommendation of the College Board, be admitted to the Degree after two years' residence, instead of three, if their previous acquaintance with a sufficient group of the subjects set down for study in the 1st and 2nd years be deemed satisfactory by the Board; and Candidates shall, for special reasons, to be approved by the Board, be admitted to the Degree after one year's residence, instead of three.

In such cases the Certificate of the Board will be accepted in lieu of attendance upon these classes, but will not exempt Candidates from the University Examination in them.

<sup>\*</sup> For Mining Students only.

Students who have completed their second year, must attempt the first University Examinations before rising to the third year, unless prevented by illness, in which case the Board may admit them to a Supplementary Examination.

Candidates who have attempted but failed to pass the first University Examination will be admitted to a Supplementary Examination.

Candidates shall be examined in English Literature as for Responsions.

The course for the first University Examination shall include Mathematics (1st and 2nd courses), Experimental Physics, Mensuration, Levelling, Mapping, and a Modern Continental Language.

The 1st course in Mathematics shall include:—1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th and 6th Books of Euclid, and Definitions of the 5th Book Arithmetic, Algebra, including the usual rules to the end of Quadratics. Proportion, "Bionomial Theorem," for positive integral exponents, Geometrical and Arithmetical Progressions," and nature and use of Logarithms. Plane Trigonometry to the end of solution of triangles. The second course shall include:—Algebra with the "Theory of Equations," Plane and Spherical Trigometry, Analytical Geometry as far as the "Equation of the Second Degree" Conic Sections, Differential and Integral Calculus."

Experimental Physics shall be represented by the Professor's Lectures to the Arts Students, and part of Deschanelle's or Ganot's Physics.

The Examination for the Degree in Civil Engineering shall embrace the following subjects:—

Engineering.
Mensuration.
Levelling and Mapping.
Mathematical Physics.

Natural Philosophy (applied.)
Chemistry.
Geology.

Each candidate will be required to produce at this Examination the Field Notes and Drawings of a Survey made by him.

Mineralogy.

The course in Mathematical Science will be represented by such books as Newth's Mechanics, Todhunter's Mechanics for beginners, Galbraith & Haughton's Hydrostatics, Optics and Astronomy. The course in Natural Philosophy applied will include:— Twisden's Practical Mechanics, Elements of Thermo-Dynamics, and parts of Deschanelle's or Ganot's Physics, Galbraith & Haughton's Steam Engine.

The course of Chemistry will include Experimental Physics (Deschanelle's or Ganot's), Inorganic Chemistry (Wilson's,) Practical Chemistry, Qualitative Analysis (Fresenius).

Mineralogy (Dana's Manual). Geology (Dana's Text Book).

In the course for Mining Engineering, instruction will be given in Geological Drawing and Mineral Surveying, in addition to the work required for Students in Civil Engineering in the first year. In the second year, there will be Analytical Chemistry and Assaying besides the Civil Engineering course. In the third year there will be courses of Lectures on Mining and Mining Machinery, Practical Mechanics, Geology and Mineralogy (with Blowpiping), Practical Chemistry and Metallurgy.

Among the subjects of Mining in which the Students will be instructed, are Blasting and use of Explosives; Quarrying and Hydraulic Mining; Boring, Sinking, Timbering and Tubing of Shafts; Driving and Timbering of Levels; Underground Conveyance, and Hoisting; Drainage and Pumping; Lighting and Ventilation of Mines; Methods of Exploitation employed in working Coal Seams and Metalliferous Deposits, &c. The course in Geology and Mineralogy will be the same as for Honours in the B. A. Degree.

Text Books and Books of Reference required, besides those included in the list required in the Honour Arts course in Natural Science:—

Warrington Smyth's Coal and Coal Mining.
Haswell's Colliery Management.
Barat's Geology Appliquée.
Greenwell's Mine Engineering.
Mining Report of the Geological Survey of 40th Parallel.
Von Cotta's Ores and Ore Deposits.
Bloxum's Metals.
Percy's Metallurgy.

Each candidate must forward to the Registrar on or before the 1st of June, notice of his intention to offer himself as a

candidate, and before entering on either of the two University Examinations, must produce official proofs of having complied with the above named regulations.

Successful candidates will be arranged in three classes.

The Fee for the Degree in Civil or Mining Engineering will be \$12. It must be lodged with the Bursar before the Examination begins.

#### OF EXAMINERS.

- 1. The Examiners to conduct the Degree Examination, and the Prize Examinations in each year may be appointed by the Governors.
- 2. These Examiners shall sign the Declaration, No. 4, in the Appendix to the present code of Statutes.
- 3. The Examination shall be conducted by means of printed or written papers, and shall take place at such time as shall permit of the results being made known at the Encænia of that year.

### TEXT-BOOKS REQUIRED.

#### GREEK.

Homer's Iliad, Xenophon's Anabasis, Sophocles, Herodotus, Thucydides, Aristotle's Ethics, Arnold's Greek Prose.

#### LATIN.

Cicero's Orations, Horace, Cicero de Oratore, Terence, Tacitus, Cicero's Smaller Treatises, Arnold's Latin Prose.

Cambridge Texts (Bell and Daldy) recommended.

#### ENGLISH LITERATURE.

Shakspere, Spencer's Facrie Queene, Milton, Pope, Bacon's Essays, Macaulay's Essays, Whately's Logic, Whately's Rhetoric.

#### DIVINITY.

Greek Testament for all students.

For Divinity Students—Wheatley on the Book of Common Prayer, Proctor's History of the Book of Common Prayer, Burton's Church History, Kipp's Double Witness, Browne on the Articles, Hooker, Book V., Butler's Analogy, Paley's Evidences, and Horæ Paulinæ, De Fide et Symbolo, edited by Heurtley, Pearson on the Creed, Arnold's First Hebrew Book, Hebrew Bible.

#### MATHEMATICS.

Todhunter's Euclid, Algebra, Plane and Spherical Trigonometry, Differential and Integral Calculus, Galbraith and Houghton's Mechanics, Optics, Hydrostatics, and Astronomy, Hymer's Conic Sections.

For Engineering Students—Rankine's Engineering, Twisden's Practical Mechanics, together with Drawing-Board, T-Square, Set-Square 60° and 30°, Compass with pen and pencil legs.

SCIENCE.

Wilson's Inorganic Chemistry, Bloxam's Laboratory Guide, Balfour Stewart's Heat, Light, Electricity and Magnetism, Dana's Text Book of Geology, Dana's Manual of Mineralogy. Additional books for reference and Honours—Roscoe and Schorlemmer's Chemistry, Dewar's Organic Chemistry, Deschanelle's Physics, Gray's "How Plants grow," and Manual of Botany, Dana's Manual of Geology, Dawson's Acadian Geology, Geology of Canada, Lyell's Student's Elements of Geology, Dana's Systematic Mineralogy, Brush's Blowpipe Analysis.

#### FRENCH AND GERMAN.

Otto's French Grammar.

" German Grammar.

Adler's German Reader.

Schiller's Poems, and William Tell.

Bue's Formes Idiomatiques.

For occasional text-books and books of reference the Library is available.

## OF TERMS AND RESIDENCE.

The Academical Year shall begin in October, and shall contain Three Terms, in which all scholastic exercises shall be performed, and all Degrees conferred. Michælmas Term shall extend from the first Saturday of October to December 2nd; Lent Term from the second Saturday of January to the Saturday before Palm Sunday; Easter Term from the Monday after Easter Monday to the last Thursday in June.

The following days shall be observed as holidays in the University: All Saints' Day, Ash Wednesday, Ascension Day, Whit Monday, and the birthday of the reigning Sovereign.

In order to encourage school-teachers and others, whose engagements prevent them from attending the full course, and who desire to obtain the Degree of B. A., the following special enagements will be made:—

Any such Student, on making proper application, will be permitted to come into residence during the first week of November in each year, and to remain until the end of the

succeeding Lent Term, passing the regular examinations. This will be allowed as Two Terms. After thus keeping eight Terms, he will be permitted to present himself for the B. A. Examination on any subsequent occasion.

#### DISCIPLINE.

The resident Students are under the immediate charge of the President and Vice-President.

A Register shall be kept of the attendance of all Students at Lecture and Chapel.

No Student shall be out of College after 9.30 P.M., unless by special permission.

No visitor shall be allowed to remain in College after 9.30 P.M., unless by permission.

The President and Vice-President are authorized to impose fines or written exercises for infraction of regulations, insubordination or disorderly conduct; matters of a more serious nature shall be referred to the Board of Discipline, which shall meet once a week, or oftener, if required.

Each Professor shall keep a record of the attendance at his Lectures, to be handed in at a weekly meeting of the Board, and duly registered.

The Board of Discipline may deprive any Student of his Term for negligence of due preparation for Lectures.

In case of sickness a medical certificate must be produced, if required by the Board.

## REGULATIONS FOR HOLDING MATRICULATION EXAMINATIONS AT OTHER CENTRES THAN KING'S COLLEGE.

Whereas it is desirable to meet the convenience of candidates for matriculation who reside at a distance from Windsor, it is Resolved that Matriculation Examinations may be held at other centres than King's College, subject to the following conditions:

I.—A Committee of not less than five members must be nominated by the Governors of King's College for the purpose

of conducting the Matriculation Examinations in the city or town where it is desired that such examinations should be held.

II.—The said Committee must appoint a Secretary to conduct the necessary correspondence with the President of King's College.

III.—The following declaration must be signed by all the members of the Committee:—

"We, the undersigned, having been nominated by the Governors of King's College as a Committee for the purpose of conducting Matriculation Examinations for King's College, N. S., hereby pledge ourselves to conduct such examinations according to the rules laid down by the Board of Governors for that purpose."

IV.—The examination questions shall be forwarded under seal to the secretary of the Committee from King's College, N. S., and shall be opened at the hour appointed for the commencement of the examination, in the room where the examination is to be held.

V.—No candidate shall introduce, for any purpose whatever, any books or papers into the examination room.

VI.—No talking, and no communication whatever, shall be permitted amongst the candidates undergoing the examination.

VII.—Candidates shall write their answers on paper provided by the Committee for that purpose.

VIII.—The days for holding the Matriculation Examinations shall be those appointed in the Calendar of King's College.

IX.—On each occasion when it is proposed to hold a Matriculation Examination at a distant centre, notice should be sent by the Secretary of the Committee to the President of King's College, one month before the date of the examination.

X.—Each candidate for Matriculation, at any distant centre, shall pay in advance a fee of five dollars.

XI.—Two members of the Committee shall be present throughout each session of the examination, and shall sign the following declaration, which shall be transmitted, with the answers of the candidates, to the President of King's College:—

"We, the undersigned, having been present during the whole time of the examination, when the accompanying papers have been worked, hereby declare that the examination has been in all respects, fairly conducted, and in accordance with the prescribed rules."

In accordance with the above Regulations, the following Local Committees have been appointed:-

For Charlottetown, P. E. I.:

The Hon. Mr. Justice Hensley, The Hon. Fred'k Brecken. Fred'k Peters, Esq., B.A., A. B. Warburton, Esq., B.C.L.; Rev. Geo. W. Hodgson, M.A., Secretary. For St. John's, Newfoundland:

Rev. F. R. Murray, Incumbent of Cathedral. Hon. W. V. Whiteway, Q.C., Solicitor General,

Capt. Robinson, R. N.,

Rev. W. Pilot, Superintendent of Education,

Rev. A. C. F. Wood, M.A.,

Secretary.

## REGULATIONS RESPECTING DEGREES IN DIVINITY.

- 1. Candidates for the Degree of Bachelor in Divinity, other than those Masters of Arts who are of the standing required by the former Statutes, must be in Priest's Orders of not less than ten years' standing.
- 2.—They must produce certificates of having matriculated in some University established by Royal Charter, or specially recognized by the Board of Governors, or in lieu thereof. diplomas from some recognized Theological College.
- 3.—Only those successful candidates for the Degree of Bachelor in Divinity, who have graduated in Arts, will be allowed to present themselves under these regulations, for the further examination for the Degree of Doctor in Divinity.
- 4.—The examinations in Divinity will embrace the following subjects: The Holy Scriptures (Hebrew and Greek), the Composition of a Latin Essay, the Evidences of Christianity, Church History, Ecclesiastical Polity, and Liturgiology.
- 5.—The examinations will be conducted in King's College, in Easter Term, by a Board of Examiners, nominated by the Visitor and the President.
- 6.—The fee of \$5 is to be paid to the Bursar of the College, before the commencement of the examination.
- 7.-Applications for admission to the Examination must be lodged with the President on or before May 1st.

## REGULATIONS FOR LOCAL EXAMINATIONS.

It is proposed to hold local examinations for candidates, male and female, who are not members of the University, in Windsor and other places where it may be requested and found expedient.

Every candidate who passes will receive a certificate specifying the subjects in which he or she has satisfied the examiners.

Local Committees wishing to have examinations held in their several districts may obtain all necessary information from the President of King's College, Windsor, N. S.

All such applications must be lodged with the President on or before March 1st.

## REGULATIONS FOR JUNIOR CANDIDATES.

Every candidate will be required to pay a fee of \$2 to the Secretary of the Examining Committee.

- I. All candidates will be required to satisfy the examiners
  - (a) Reading aloud a passage from some English author.
  - (b) Writing from dictation.
- (e) Analysis and parsing of a passage from some specified English poem.
  - (d) Writing a short Essay.
- II. Arithmetic-first four rules. Simple, and Vulgar and Decimal Fractions and Proportion.
- III. Geography—General Geography, as in Calkin's School Geography, (large edition.)
- IV. Outline of English and Canadian History.
- V. Bible History.-One Book of the Old Testament and one of the Four Gospels.
- VI. Of the following subjects, one only is obligatory upon the candidates :
- (1) Latin.—One Book of Virgil and one book of Cæsar. Latin exercises, as in Principia Latina, Part I., or Henry's First Book.
- (2) Greek.—One book of Xenophon, with the History and Geography involved in the book. Male candidates to give in also one book of Homer.

(3) French.—A passage will be set from Paul et Virginie for translation into English. Also another passage from some easy French author. Translation of easy English sentences into French.

(4) German.—Adler's Reader, Part 1. Translating easy English sentences into German.

(5) Mathematics.—Arithmetic; Euclid, Books I., II., III.; Algebra, to Simple Equations, inclusive.

Successful candidates will be arranged in three classes according to merit. The schools in which they were taught will be stated.

REGULATIONS FOR SENIOR CANDIDATES' EXAMINATIONS FOR THE TITLE OF ASSOCIATE IN ARTS, OF THE UNIVERSITY OF KING'S COLLEGE, N. S.

Every candidate will be required to pay a fee of \$4 to the Secretary of the Examining Committee.

All candidates who have not obtained Junior certificates will be required to pass the obligatory subjects of the Junior examination.

Every candidate will also be required to satisfy the examiners in two at least of the following sections, of which one shall be A or B:—

A. English.

(1) English History during the Tudor period.

(2) English Language and Literature—Sketch of history of English Literature during the Tudor period.

(3) Shakspere's Julius Cæsar.

(4) Milton's Paradise Lost, Books I. and II.

(5) Gray's Odes.

(6) Selected Essays from the Spectator, or Macaulay's Essay on Addison.

B. Languages.—To pass in this section, the candidates must satisfy the examiners in one of the following languages:—

Latin.—One book of Cæsar, one book of Virgil, one book of Odes of Horace; Writing—first half of Smith's Principia Latina, Part V., or Arnold's Latin Prose to the end of the Passive Voice.

Greek.—One book of Homer, one book of Xenophon, one play of Euripides, omitting the lyrical passages.

French—Etymology and Syntax, according to Otto's Grammar; Racine's Esther or Athalie. A passage from some French author will be selected for translation into English. For translation in French an exercise of detached sentences will be set.

German.—Etymology and Syntax, according to Otto's Grammar; Schiller's Marie Stuart or William Tell. The rest as in French.

C. Mathematics.—Euclid, Books I., II., III., IV., VI.; Def. of Book V.; Algebra, to the end of Progressions.

D. Natural Science.—The candidates must satisfy the examiners in one of the following subjects:—

(1) Astronomy.—Books recommended: First eleven chapters of Herschel's Outlines of Astronomy.

(2) Chemistry.—Books recommended: Roscoe's Lessons in Elementary Chemistry, Barff's Elementary Chemistry, Gallaway's First Steps in Chemistry. For reference: Miller's Elements.

(3) Physical Geography.—Book recommended: Page's or Houston's.

(4) Botany.—Books recommended: Asa Gray's "How Plants Grow." For reference: A. Gray's Structural and Systematic Botany.

(5) Geology.—Dana's Text Book of Geology.

## Expenses.

Board and Attendance, 33 weeks at \$3.20	105	60
*Room Rent, 3 Terms	6	00
*Pew and Road	2	00
Fuel and Light, about		00
*Library Fee		00
the state of the s		-
or a real figures I. H. H. H. L.	\$151	60

#### TABLE OF FEES AND DUES

#### FOR STUDENTS NOT NOMINATED.

*Matriculation\$	2 00
*Tuition, each Professor, per Term	4 00
Degree of B. A.	12 00

None of the above are required for nominated Students.

\* The fees marked with asterisk are to be paid in advance.

#### THE FOLLOWING ARE PAYABLE BY ALL.

Degree of M. A.	12	00	
Any higher Degree	20	00	
Any Certificate from the Register	1	00	ı
Every Instrument under the seal of the University	4	00	ı

Only two meals are furnished, at 8 A.M. and 6 P.M. Those who require lunch can obtain it from the Steward at 5 cents per lunch.

The rooms are unfurnished, so that a small outlay is required at entrance, to be made by each Student, so as to suit his own means and tastes.

When two Students live together, which is the usual arrangement, the expense for fuel and furniture is greatly diminished, and the Cost of Board, &c., in College, may be set down at about \$4.00 per week.

Students are also permitted, on proper application, to board out of College, in any place approved by the College authorities.

## Nominations.

	L	IST OF NOMINATION CERTIFICATES NOW IN FORCE	E.
N	0. 1.	The Lord Bishop of Nova Scotia Halifax.	
44	6.	Rev. Henry Sterns	
14	7.	Andrew M. Uniacke, Esq	
46	8.	Hon. John W. Ritchie	
16	9.	James A. Moren, Esq	
. 66	10.	William Cunard, EsqLondon.	
. 46	14.	Rev. Canon Townshend	
		Venean ('larko Hag	
44	18.	Rev. Geo. W. Hill, D.C.L., Philip Carteret Hill, Esq.,	
		Philip Carteret Hill, Esq.,	
		Arthur Woodgate, Esq., William Hare, Esq.,	100
**	23. <	William Hare, Esq.,	
	20.	John H. Harvey, Esq., C Hallax.	
		William Hare, Esq., John H. Harvey, Esq., Samuel A. White, Esq.,	
- 46	26.	Benj. D. Fraser, Esq., M.D Windsor.	
		The Rector of Cornwallis and Horton, Cornwallis.	( FO ) M
- 44	33.	Richard Starr, Esq.,	
		George A. Allison, Esq.,	
		Charles C. Hamilton, Esq., M.DCornwallis.	
- 11	34.	The Rector and Churchwardens of	
		S. Luke's Parish, Annapolis Annapolis.	
	10	Andrew Cowie, Esq.,	
31	40.	William Cowie, Esq.,Liverpool.	
et		Alex. Cowie, Esq.,	
	45.	The Rector and Church Wardens of	
-4	10	S. James' Church Pictou.	
41	48.	Hon. R. B. Dickey	
46		Edward P. Archbold, Esq	
	00.	Rector and Wardens of Trinity Parish,	
	1	in trust for the SchoolLiverpool.	201 "
	1	Elisha Randall, Esq.,	
66	59.	Charles Leaver, Esq., Wm. S. H. Morris, Esq.,	
	1	and the Poster of Thirity D. 1	
**	67.	and the Rector of Trinity Parish.	e 103,
11		Major John Picton Beete Charlottetown,	P. E. I.
		Admiral Bayfield	
		Col. Poyntz	
- 11	78. 4	Timothy Ruggles Fee	
	11.	James Thorne, Esq	
	I GILL	2 10 110 120 y	

	(	Daniel Hodgson, Esq.,	Charlottetown,	P.E.I
X	No. 79.	John Longworth, Esq.,		26
	1101	Charles Palmer, Esq.,	. "	44
		Theophilus DesBrisay, Esq.,		
		Wellington Nelson, Esq.,	66	20
	" 80. {	Wellington Nelson, Esq., Daniel Davis, Esq.,		
		Albert H. Yates, Esq.		
	" 82	Rev. R. J. Uniacke, D.D	. Amherst.	
	" 82. " 82.	Hon. Wm. J. Almon.	. Halifax.	
		Charles Cogswell, Esq., M.D	. London.	
0	OT.	Rev. Geo. W. Hill, D.C.L	. Halifax.	
1	01.	Kev. Geo. W. Hill, D.C. Za	W mice is a small	
	00.		old at remel	
	00.	66 100 1 66	William Cami	
	00.	66 1 11 1 66 1 66 1 11 11 11 11 11	Bonce Y .974	
	01.	John C. Halliburton, Esq		
	00.	John E. Albro, Esq.	11 36 7 3701	
	) JI.	The Rector of S. John's Parish, Col'r.	Truro.	
	" 95.	The Rector of S. solin's Turish, Colin	Kontville	
		John P. Chipman, Esq., Executor, &c.	Manchester	
	" 96. {	Rev. Henry H. Hamilton.	Wolfville	
		Frederick Brown, Esq., Executor, &c	ve offville.	
	Control of the	(Mrs. Helen G. Stubs, Executrix, &c.)		
	" 97.	John Hill, Esq., Alfred Atkinson, Esq.,	Amherst.	
	. 91.3	Alfred Atkinson, Esq.,		
		Benj. St. C. Purdy, Esq., M.D.		
		(The Rector of S. John's Parish, Col'r,	Truro.	
	" 98.	Gordon H. Ross, Esq.,	Tollaski	
		Samuel D. Browne, Esq	Maitland.	
		(Pow F F R Nichols )		
		Francis W. Collins, Esq., Mrs. Margaret Morse,	Timemool N	C
	" 99	Mrs. Margaret Morse,	. Liverpool, Iv.	10-
		Henry G. Farish, Esq.,		
	. 100	Rector and Ch. Wardens, S. Peter's Ch.	Weymouth.	
	" 100.	Rev. R. Avery, Incumbent S. Mary's,	A vlesford.	
	" 101.	Rev. R. Avery, Incumbent S. Mary S,	Dorohostor N	P
		Rev. Richard Simonds,	Amboret V	S
	" 102.	Charles J. Stewart, Esq.,	. Ammerso, 14.	134
	102.	Charles E. Ratchford, Esq.,	Market Marie	
		J. W. Delaney, Esq.,	Clarifes Louver.	
		(James. F. Cochran, Esq.,	Newport.	
	" 100	Hon. A. M. Cochran,	Maitland.	
	" 103.	Alex. Cochran, Esq.,	Motor John - M.	
	to the to	Mrs. Clementine Cochran,	Laminal Gaynel	
	54.78	(Charles Wilcox, Esq.,	Windsor.	
	" 104.	1 ~ 1 TI A1		
	104.	Rev. John Abbott, Executors, &c.,	Halifax	
		( Leon o sam same)		
		was a second and a second and a second and a second		

The following is the form of Nomination for a Student to pass through the University, free of fees, and must be addressed to the Secretary of the Board of Governors:

Secretary of the Governors of King's College, Windsor.

I hereby nominate (A. B.) to pass through the University, free of fees, (except Library Fee)\* by virtue of certificate No. ..., held by me.

(C.D.)

In case of a joint certificate, the above form must be complied with, and the same must be signed by all the holders.

Each nominee is exempt from the payment of yearly fees, amounting to \$180 for the three years' course, besides the fee for a B. A. Degree. If a scholarship is held besides, nearly the whole cost of the education will be covered.

At the request of the Associated Alumni, nominated Students are required to pay the annual Library Fee of \$5, unless specially exempted on nomination.

## CONDITIONS ATTACHED TO THE NOMINATION CERTIFICATES.

- 1. That on death or transfer the certificate is to be delivered up, and a new certificate obtained. Fee \$2.
- 2. That the right of nomination belongs to the executors, alministrators, or assigns, of the original holder, and not to the
- 3. No nomination will be accepted which is not signed by the person or persons in whose name or names the certificate is registered.

The words "except Library Fee," may be omitted, at the option of the Nominor.

letellowing is the logor of Nominition for a Student to

## Extracts from the Statutes.

No undergraduate shall resort to any inn, tavern, or public-house, except for some special cause, to be approved by the President, or shall spend his time in the streets of the town.

All bills of the undergraduates are to be sent by the tradesmen with whom the debts are incurred, to the Bursar, at the end of every term; and parents are particularly requested to refuse payment of bills not thus sent in.

The introduction of intoxicating liquors into the College is absolutely prohibited.

HOURS OF PRAYER. 7 A. M., 9.30 P. M.
HOURS OF MEALS Breakfast 8 A. M., Dinner 6 P. M.
MORNING BELL. 6.30 A. M.
EVENING BELL 9.30 P. M.

## The University Library.

The foundation of the Library is due to the efforts of the first Bishop of Nova Scotia, and may be placed in the year 1789. Several contributions in money had previously been received, but it was not until that year that efforts were made to obtain books.

The original fund at the disposal of the Governors was not more than £250 sterling, and was intrusted to Mr. John Inglis (afterwards Bishop,) son of the Bishop, and a graduate of the University, who repaired to England in 1800, for the purpose of purchasing books. The names of Dr. Moore, Archbishop of

Canterbury, Dr. Porteous, Bishop of Rochester, William Wilberforce, Sir S. Bernard Morland, John Eardley-Wilmot, M. P., and others, thus became connected with the early history of the Library.

Munificent gifts from the University of Oxford continued to increase the value of the collection, which was further enriched by gifts from various English gentlemen, and from others settled in Nova Scotia.

The room in the College building set apart for many years for a Library Hall, was completed in 1810 at the expense of Sir Thomas Strange and the Archbishop of Canterbury.

Subsequently valuable works were presented by Drs. Bayard and McCulloch, and by the Society for promoting Christian Knowledge.

Among later benefactors may be mentioned Dr. Greswell, of Worcester College, Oxford; The Smithsonian Institute; The British and Foreign Bible Society; The Dean and Chapter of Westminster; T. B. Akins, Esq., D. C. L.; The Society of Incorporated Alumni of King's College; E. Binney, Esq.; C. Cogswell, Esq., M. D.; The Dominion Government; The Secretary of the Interior, United States; The Institution of Civil Engineers; The Society of Engineers; The Royal Society; The Rev. G. McCawley, D. D.; Rev. Canon Hensley, D. D.; General Sir W. F. Williams, K. C. B.; the present Bishop of Nova Scotia; and Her Majesty the Queen.

This large collection of books, now numbering over 6000 volumes, contained till the year 1870 in a single room in the College building, was then removed to the new Hall specially built for the purpose and presented to the University by the Incorporated Alumni. It contains a large number of standard works of reference in Theology, which is by far the richest department in the Library, and a fair selection of the great Greek and Latin classics.

In Modern History and Belles-Lettres it is very poorly supplied.

In Science some recent standard books have from time to time been added, and, next to Theology and Classics, this is the largest department. The languages of Modern Europe are not so well represented.

In spite of many blanks, the Library is one of the largest in the Province, and contains all the elements requisite for making it a thoroughly well appointed and efficient Reference Library.

There is no special Library fund except the fee from Students, and the collection can only be increased by grants of money from the Governors, the occasional lapsing of the General Williams and Welsford prize moneys, and the benefactions of friends of the University.

## The Museum.

### NATURAL HISTORY.

#### GEOLOGY AND MINERALOGY.

The Geological specimens, many of which are very fine, illustrate the most prominent features of general geology, but the majority have been collected in Nova Scotia and are especially adapted to shew the characters of the Fossil Flora and Fauna of the Province. There are several collections, which may be discriminated as follows:—

- 1. The W. B. Almon Collection, presented about forty years ago by Mrs. W. B. Almon, of Halifax, contains, with many minerals and a few shells, a considerable number of rock specimens and a few fossils, chiefly from Scotland, collected by the late W. B. Almon, M. D.
- 2. The Governors' Collection consists of coal fossils obtained in 1860, at the expense of the Governors of the College; these were collected by Professor How with the valuable assistance of a party headed by Richard Brown, Sr., Esq., then Agent at the Sydney Mines, who from long study was familiar with the district. Many of the specimens are exceedingly fine, and some are of large size.

- 3. The Alumni collection consists of Silurian and Devonian Fossils, chiefly from Arisaig, N. S., collected, named and arranged stratigraphically by Dr. Honeyman; purchased and presented in 1861, by the Alumni of King's College.
- 4. The Australian Collection consists of specimens obtained through Col. Nelson, in 1863, from Sir William Denison, then Governor of New South Wales, in exchange for Nova Scotian specimens from the College Cabinet, sent by Professor How. It contains some beautiful fossils, and is arranged stratigraphically; its value is increased by an accompanying large detailed colored section made by the Government Examiner of Coal Fields under instructions from Sir W. Denison.
- 5. A collection of British Fossils, chiefly Silurian and Devonian, obtained through Dr. McCawley in exchange for Nova Scotian specimens sent by Professor How from the College Cabinet, in 1860, to Captain, now Sir James Anderson.
- 6. A collection from Europe, illustrating chiefly the nature of crystalline and sedimentary rocks, purchased by the Governors.
- 7. Several collections, some of which are unnamed, and single specimens, given and obtained by exchange at various times; of these it will suffice to name: Reptilian Tracks of great geological interest, presented by the widow of their discoverer, the late Dr. Harding; valuable fossils, chiefly carboniferous, presented by H. Poole, Esq.; Silurian Fossils from Arisaig, presented by H. Hill, Esq., Sheriff of Antigonish; Coal Plants from Cumberland County, presented by Rev. Mr. Townshend, Rector of Amherst; Cretaceous Fossils from England, presented by C. B. Bowman, Esq., and Dr. Honeyman; Silurian and Carloniferous Fossils of Nova Scotia from Professor How; Devonian Corals of Ontario and Canadian Rocks from Professor Spencer.

The mineralogical specimens represent the most important species of minerals—some of them are of great beauty. They consist of those in the Almon collection, of Zeolites collected at the expense of the Governors, and of various others obtained by gifts and exchange, as mentioned with regard to the geological department. Sir Rupert George, Rev. Dr. Robertson, Rector of

Wilmot, H. Brown, Esq., Director of the Geological Survey of Victoria, formerly a distinguished student in science at this College, Rev. Mr. Ambrose, Rev. J. C. Cochran, C. B. Bowman, Esq., J. Bowman, Esq., Rev. D. W. Picket, Hon. W. Odell, and Professor How, have presented interesting specimens.

#### ZOOLOGY.

The Willis collection consists of specimens fully illustrating Nova Scotia Mollusca, named, arranged, and presented by J. R. Willis, Esq.

The department is further illustrated by a collection of foreign shells, some interesting skulls and skins, and a limited number of preserved animals.

#### BOTANY.

The Cogswell Herbarium, bound in five Imperial folio volumes, contains a fine systematically arranged collection of Phænogamous and Crytogamous Plants of Great Britain, presented by Dr. Cogswell.

The Gossip Herbarium consists of a small number of Scottish Plants, presented by Dr. Gossip.

The Willis Herbarium consists of Nova Scotia Algre and Terrestrial Plants, presented by J. R. Willis, Esq.

The Strange Herbarium consists of a considerable number of East Indian Plants, presented, in 1805, by Sir T. Strange.

The Ball Herbarium of Nova Scotia, consisting of about 250 species, presented by Rev. E. H. Ball.

There are also a few woods, barks, leaves, and fruits—from various sources—presented by C. B. Bowman, Esq., W. J. Almon, Esq., M. D., and other benefactors.

### THE GENERAL COLLECTION.

The General Collection consists of various curiosities from different parts of the world, and a small but choice cabinet of coins. Other interesting curiosities are the beautiful Indian Pipe from Queen Charlotte's Island, the models of the Leaning Tower and the Baptistry at Pisa, and the memorials of Gens. Williams and Inglis, which include the sword worn by the former throughout the siege of Kars, and that used by the latter during the defence of Lucknow. There is also a model of the Cawnpore Memorial Cross, formed of wood from the house, in the court-yard of which the women and children were massacred.

The College possesses also a number of autographs of royal and distinguished personages; one of Thomas Moore, the poet, inscribed in a copy of Lucian, presented by him on the occasion of his visit.

The Coins illustrate the Numismatics of Rome, and most of the countries of the modern world.

The different departments of the Museum are arranged in twenty-four flat cases, supported by the balustrade surrounding the gallery, and five large table cases, all glazed and provided with lock and key. The large specimens which could not be conveniently placed in cases are arranged on shelves, or distributed in different parts of the Hall.

The friends of Science in Nova Scotia and elsewhere are respectfully requested to contribute specimens to the Museum of King's College. The steps which have been lately taken by the Governors to provide suitable cases for the arrangement and display of the contents of the Museum in the fine Hall erected at the expense of the Alumni, offer a guarantee that the liberality of donors will be carefully recognized and faithfully recorded.

It is particularly requested that donors will send their contibutions of Books, Coins and Curiosities addressed to the LIBRARIAN, and of Natural History specimens to the NATURAL HISTORY CURATOR, King's College Museum, Windsor, N. S., in order that the receipt may be duly acknowledged, and the donations recorded in the yearly Calendars as heretofore.

A superb collection of Loyalist China, over 300 pieces, arranged in three cases, was presented by Judge and Mrs. Weidon, on the 97th anniversary of the landing of the Loyalists in New Brunswick.

## Additions to the Library, 1880-81.

### DONATIONS.

Invest to admirrootue to relation a sela ese

### Institution of Civil Engineers, London.

Douglass on Seven Stones Light Vessel. Baker on Practical Strength of Beams. Atwood on Chile Vein Gold Works, S. A. Newman on a New Snow-Plough. Willote on Removal of Sunken Rocks in Brest Harbour. Rymer-Jones on the Temnograph. Stooke on Rural Water Supply. Westland on the Calder Viaduct. Blyth on the Caledonian Railway Viaduct. Baker on Cleopatra's Needle. Roberts on the São Francisco River, Brazil. Jones on the Purification of Gas. Abstract of Papers in Foreign Transactions. Gower on Abingdon Sewerage. Chatterdon on Main Drainage of Torquay. Scott & Redgrave, Bernays & Grant on Portland Cement. Hedges on Systems of Electric Light. Squire, Whitley & Copperwaite on Earthwork Slips. Thompson on Light Draught Steel S. S. "Terranova," for Ocean and River Navigation.

River Navigation.

Abstract of Foreign Papers. Vol. 62, part 4.

Shaw on Small Motive Power.

Churchward on Monte Penna Wire Ropeway.

Mackinnon on Sandy Island Lighthouse.

Urwin on Coefficient Friction of Air flowing in Long Pipes.

Sandeman on River Weaver Navigation.

Bovey on Crib-Work in Canada.

Walker on Machinery for Steel-making.

Annual Report for year 1880.

Weyranch on Ultimate Working Strength of Materials.

Boswell on Dredging, &c., at Quebec Harbour Works.

Abstract of Papers in Foreign Transactions. Vol 63, part 1.

Address of the President, 1881.

Seyrig on Different Modes of Erecting Iron Bridges.

Maxwell & Mosse on New Zealand and Ceylon Government Railways.

Colson & Meyer on Portsmith Dockyard Extension Works.

Am Ende on Weight and Limiting Dimensions of Girder Bridges.

Brown & Adams on Deep Winning Coal in S. Wales.

## Presented by the Dominion Government:

Sessional Papers, Vol. XIII., 1880. Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11.
Journal of the House of Commons, Canada, 1880.

Proceedings of the Senate, 1880.

Geological Survey of Canada.

### Presented by U. S. Chief of Engineers:

Report of the U. S. Chief of Engineers, 1880.
Geological and Geographical Survey of Idaho and Wyoming.
Geological Exploration of the 40th Parallel, Part III.
Atlas of Mining Industry to accompany same.
U. S. Coast Survey, 1873, 1874, 1875, 1876, 1877.
U. S. Geographical Survey—Annual Reports, 1874, 1877, 1878, 1879, 1880.
Geological Survey Maps, 1877, 1878, 1879.

## Presented by the Royal Dublin Society:

Proceedings of Royal Dublin Society, Vol. I., parts 1, 2, 3., Vol. II., parts 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6.

Scientific Transactions, Vol. I., 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12. Vol. II., 1, 2, 3.

## Presented by Dr. C. Cogswell:

Handbook of Aids for Injuries or Sudden Illness, (Shepherd) 16mo.
Atkinson's Ganet's Physics, 8vo.
Quins Atlas of Universal History, Imp. 8vo.
Our Public Schools, 8vo.

### Presented by the Smithsonian Institute.

Smithsonian Contributions to Knowledge, vol. 22, 4to. Miscellaneous Collections, vols. 16 and 17, 8vo., stitched. Smithsonian Report, 1878.

Yarrow on the Study of Mortuary Customs among
the N. A. Indians, 4to., stitched Prof. H. Y. Hind.
Western Farmer of America, 12mo., stitchedCobden Club.
N. B. Educational Circular, No. 3, 8vo., stitched. Sup't. of Education.
Recommendations on Education and Examina-
tion
Trübner's American and Oriental Literary Record,
Nos. 159 to 163
Proceedings of the Royal Society, Nos. 205 to 212. Royal Society.
Statutes of King's College—Sealed Manuscript
Copy, sm. 4to
Z Bibles, 4to
2 Bibles, 4to
E. Gilpin, Esq., Inspector of Mines
Transactions of the Oxford Philosophical Society The Secretary.
Petrarch, (Venezia, Appresso Domenico Nicolino,
MDLXXV.,) 24mo
Minucii Felicis Octavius, sm. 4to
S. Justini et al. Opera, fol
Crowther's Vocabulury of the Yoruba Language,
8vo
Medhurst's Shoo King, 8vo
Gaelic New Testament, 8vo
Transactions of American Institute of Mining
Engineers, vol. 8 The Secretary.
Transactions of Nova Scotia Institute of Natural
Science
Catalogues of Trinity College, Connecticut,  1880-81
Report of the Minister of Education, Ontario. Adam Crookes, Esq.
report of the minister of Education, Ontario Adam Crockes, Esq.

8. P. C. K. Commentary—Prophetical Books,
Apocrypha, 8vo
Regles Simples sur la Variabilitie, E. D. Hearn,
M. A., manuscript
La Liturgie de L'Eglise Anglicaine (Londres
MDCCLXIV) 16moMrs. John Lawrence.
Hawthorne's Twice Told Tales, 8vo
Discovery of the Preglacial Outlet of the Basin
of Lake Erie, by Prof. J. W. Spencer,
8vo., stitched

### PURCHASED.

Ryerson's Loyalists of America, 8vo.

London, Edinburgh and Dublin Phil. Magazine, June, 1880 to June, 1881.

Silliman's Journal, June, 1880 to June, 1881.

Monthly Journal of Science, June, 1880 to June, 1881.

Machine Apparatus for Newton's Bines, a Blast Cil

## Donations to the Museum.

Collection of Devonian Fossils, consisting of 30
species of beautiful Corals and a number of species of Brachiopods, from Ontario, also a collection of Canadian Rocks....Professor Spencer.

A section of Tree Fern from China.......Mr. G. B. Graham.

Herbarium containing a large number of Nova
Scotia and other plants, collected by Dr.
How........Mrs. How.

Old Portrait of Gen. Wolfe, coloured in oils ...Rev. C. W. McCully.

Large engraved Portrait of King George III....Rev. G. E. W. Morris.

Pair of Wooden Vases turned from the old pulpit
of St. Paul's Church, Halifax.....

## Apparatus added to the Chemical and Philosophical Departments, by the Board of Governors:

A handsome Browning's two prism Spectroscope, a Browning's Electric Lamp, a Polariscope, a 30-cell Grove's Battery, an Electro Magnetic Machine, Apparatus for Newton's Rings, a Blast Oil Furnace, a large Cupelling Furnace, and a large assortment of Glass, Porcelain and other apparatus for use in practical work in the Laboratory, obtained by purchase, at a cost of over \$300, of which sum E. D. Hearn, Esq., M. A., of London, contributed over \$40 in the form of discounts.

## Members of King's College, Windsor, Your Scotia,

WITH THE DATE OF MATRICULATION AND THEIR SEVERAL DEGREES.

#### (Those marked \* entered before the Charter.)

Matricul	
Aggasiz, E., E.S	1 TRE VAN CE SE Address .
Akins, T. B	D. C. L. hon
Allison, C	7 B.A1850
Allison, F	8 B. A. 1851M. A1865
Allison, W. F	1 C. E. 1875B. A1875
Allison, M	1 A Systematic
Almon, W. B180	3 D. C. L. hon1810
Almon, W. J183	
Almon, F. H., Rev184	
	D 4 10FF NF 4 1000
Almon, H. P., Rev185	<sup>3</sup> ( B. C. L. 1873D. C. L1873
Almon, W. B185	S
Almon, T. R 186	
Almon, C. M	
Almon, C., E.S	
Almon, A. U., E.S	
Almon, G., E.S	
Almon, H. C. M	
Ambrose, J., Rev184	
Ambrose, W. C187	
Anderson, T	
Ansell, E., Rev185	
Archbold, F. H. W., Rev 186	
Archbold, W., E.S 186	
Armstrong, W. B., Rev 185	
Armstrong, G186	
Armstrong, J. S 186	
Armstrong, J. R	
4	Andrew of the state of the second

Matriculate	ed.	Degrees.
Arnold, E *		
Arnold, J. S		
Arnold, N. H	В.	A. 1819 M. A1825
Arnold, S. E, Rev1822	§ B.	A. 1825 M. A1827,
	1	B. C. L. 1836, D. C. L1836
Arnold, H. W., E.S1871	*	
Arnold, H. E 1875	В.	E1878
Atkinson, J. C., E.S1875		
Atkinson, M		the State of the S
Atwater, Rev. H. N., E.S1871		
the second secon		The state of the s
Bambrick, R. D., Rev1874	B.	A 1878
Barclay, F *		
Barclay, B *		
Barclay, G *		
Barelay, H *		
Barclay, D *		Service to the service of the servic
Barclay, A1805	B.	A. 1809D. C. L1827
Barclay, J. J 1861		
Barss, E. C1822	В.	A. 1826
Barss, R 1867		Many and the Same and
Bayard, R 1803	D.	C. L. hon1871
Beardsley, T *		
Bell, L	D.	C. L. hon 1844
Benison, W., E.S1862		
Bernard, W *		
Berton, E. D1868		
Best, H *		
Dinner II D	B.	A. 1811 M. A 1814,
Binney, H., Rev1807	XBB	B. C. L. 1827, D. C. L1827
Binney, H., Right Rev. inc	D.	D 1852
Binney, R., Rev. inc		C. L. 1857D. C. L1857
Bissett, J *	108	200
Black, M. G *		
Black, J1822	B.	A. 1826 M. A1829
Black, W. S		A1840
Black, J. F1862	-	A1866
Blackman, T. J. M. W., Rev. 1843		A. 1853, B.C.L. 1857, D.C.L.1857
Blanchard, M. G		Barren and the state of the sta

Bliss, J Ma	utriculated.	Degrees.
Bliss, W. B18	* oo ( B. A. 1813	THEOREM
Blice H	09 { B. A. 1813	A1816
Bliss, H	D. A	1010
Bliss, L. H	THE RESERVE THE PARTY OF THE PA	
Boggs, J	k	1959
Boggs, S	80 B. A.	Libburt
Bennell, W. F		1834
Bonnett, C. J185		
Boone, T., Rev	The WHOLE STREET	
Borden, F. W	I D. A	1960
Botsford, G182		
Bowen, W*	The state of the s	
the second of th	C.D. Marco	
Bowman, C., Rev1848	8 B. A. 1852M. A.	1858
Bowman, M	B. D. 1875D. D.	1875
Bowman, F		1862
Bowman, W	THE RESERVE TO SERVE THE PERSON NAMED IN COLUMN TWO IS NOT THE PERSON NAMED IN COLUMN TWO IS NAMED IN COLU	games
Bowman, F. A 1880	The state of the s	Camp
Boyd, E *	boil, J. M. Rev 1824 D. bell, E. El M 18481	
Boyd, J 1807	The state of the s	
Boyd, H. C.       1860         Boyd, H.       1863	The second secon	
Boyd, S, Rev1866	TATE OF TAREST AND THE PARTY OF	
Braine, R. S 1853	1010	1874
steading, J., Rev 1847	В. А	.1857
mecken, J. F., E.S1875	I 1888	
recken, L. E1876	B. A	1880
raton, C. J., Rev1868	B. A. 1876 M. A	1876
rine, R. F., Rev	B. A. 1876 M. A B. A	1843
inley, E. L	7. 7	
ntain, T *	The second secon	
mugh, S	B. A	1024
own, S. D 1840	18241 H.L.	1034
own, H., E.S1859	Told Y B also	219

Matriculated.	Degrees.	Matriculated. Degrees.
Brown, D., E.S1859	A second residence and the second	Clinch, J. H., Rev1826 B. A. 1830 M. A1833
	. A 1865	Cochran, J.
	. A1867	Cochran, T *
Browne, J. D. H., Rev., E.S 1871	Mark man and the state of the s	Cochran, W *
Brown, C. W 1875 B	3. A	Cochran, A. W
Buchan, S 1833	108 Marin man 1834	Cochran, J
Budd, T. H1867	A statement of the stat	T 1 100F
Bullock, R. H., Rev 1846 ( B	A. 1850 M. A1855	Cochran, J. C., Rev 1821 B. A. 1825 M. A 1835 D. D. hon
		Cochran, W. R., Rev1843 B. A. 1852M. A1871
	8. A. 1863 M. A 1868	Cochran, C. P., E.S1861
	A	Cogswell, H. H * D. C. L. hon
	D. hon	Cogswell, H. E
2 8	deal and the same	Cogswell, C
	3. A 1852	Cogswell, W., Rev1823 B. A. 1827M. A. 1830
	E 1878	Cogswell, J. C
Butler, G. H., Rev1877 B	. A	D. C. L
G 11 TW T	94.91 man a rin Pall and 31 th and 11	Cogswell, W. H. L., Rev. 1861
Calder, W. J 1880	Past	Coleman, C. A
Campbell, C*	enet	Cooper, W. H., Rev1843 B. A. 1846 M. A1868
Campbell, D *	2327	( D. D. 1000D. D1008
Campbell, E. C	3. A. 1827 M. A. 1833	Cowie, A. J
Cumposit, or all,	o. A. 1027	Cowie, J. R. DeW., inc 1880
Campbell, R. E. M1848		Cox, J. C., Rev
Carman, C. H		Crawley, E. A., Rev 1816 B. A. 1819 M. A 1823
Carrington, F		Crawley, H. W
Chalmers, — *	abst	Chwley, F. S
Chandler, J. P 1861	3. A 1866	Crisp, T., Rev
	3. A1866	Crisp, J. O
	B. A 1867	Croucher, C., Rev1861 B. A1865
Chipman, R. W1869	STSLINE CONTRACTOR OF THE STREET	Cruickshank, A., inc 1873
Christie, R*		Cunard, Sir Edward1830 Cunningham, J*
Churchward, C. E., Rev., E.s. 1877		
Clark, J	thel I I was the	Cunningham, P. M.       1827       B. A.       1832         Cunningham, J.       1836
Clark, P. H *		Curren, T. J 1825
Clark, W. N. B., E.S1863		(D 4 104b 3/ 4 1050
Clarke, J. S	3. A. 1827 M. A. 1830	Curren, B
Clarke, J.H1823		Curry, M. A
Clarke, H. Y 1857	William was to de the will be	Curry, R
		1, 11,

Matriculated Degrees.	Matriculated. Degrees	B
Daniel, R. A1866	Fairbanks, C. R *	
Dart, J., Rev D. C. L. hon	Fairbanks, J. E *	
Day, G *	Fairbanks, S. P *	
Day, W *	Fairbanks, S. P1810	
Davis, R	Fairbanks, N., Rev1847 B. A1851	
DeBlois, E. P1836	Fairbanks, F. B	
DeBlois, H., Rev1847 B. A1857	Farish, H. G	
Delancy, W	Parish C W C	
Delancy, S *	D O	
Delancy, J *	Filleul, P. J	
Delancy, O *	Fitch, — *	
Delisle, F	Fitzgerald, H. J	
DesBarres, T. T., Rev1850 B. A. 1855 M. A. 1858	CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF	
DesBrisay, M. B	Fitzgerald, D., Rev	
Despard, G. P., Rev 1828 B. A	Fowle, C	
De St. Croix, B * D. C. L. hon 1827	Forbes, F. G	
DeVeber, G. L1865	Forsythe, J. W., Rev., inc B. A. 1858	
DeWolf, J. R*	Fourmentin, A. De	
DeWolf, G. H	Fried C	
DeWolf, J	Fraser, W. P. G	
DeWolf, B. J1880	Fraser, B. D	
Dickey, J. B1866	Terrory T	
Dickie, A. R1871	France A T C	
Dimock, S *	Proces I D	
Disbrow, J. W., Rev., inc M. A 1862	Fraser, A. M	
Dodwell, C. E. W 1869 B. A 1873	Freeman, S. P	
Dodwell, L. E 1873	Freer, E. S	
Dodwell, P. R1880	Fretwell, R. J	
Draper, T. F 1875 B. A 1879	Frith, F. W	
Duncan, F., inc B. C. L. 1861 D. C. L. 1861	Fullerton, W	
Dunn, J	P. Blerton, L G.P 1897 . B. A A	
Duvernet, F. H1876	Gallenga, T., M. A. 1842	
ECHLORICAL LOS TO SAN AND TEST TO MANAGE TO SAN A SAN AS		
Emerson, F. C *	Geldes, W * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	
Emerson, G *	Gibbons, S. F., Rev., E.S1876	
Emerson, F*	61pin, A., Rev	
Emerson, H *  ( M. A. 1861 B. C. L. 1864	Gilpin, E., Rev1814	
Everett, J. D., inc	Gilpin, E., Ven	
[181	B. D. 1853D. D1863	

A	Matriculate	ed.		Degrees.
Gilpin, A			A	1848
Gilpin, E	1867	B.	A. 1871M.	A1874
Godfrey, W. M., Rev		В.	A	1838
Goold, A. H. W	1870			
Gow, R., E.S	1877			
Graham, G. B	1880	1		
Gray, W	*			
Gray, A	*			
Gray, B. G	*			
Cross I W D Day	1014	В.	A. 1818M.	A1829
Gray, J. W. D., Rev	1814 {		B. D. 1846D.	
Gray, A., Rev	1821	B.	TV-PA	
Gray, J. H		В.		
Gray, W		B.	A	
Gray, —		4		
Gray, B. G		B.	A	1847
Gray, W. S., Rev		B.	A	1857
Gray, H. M	1856			
Gray, D. H	1880			
Gray, P. E	1879			
Green, G	1854			
Gregory, C. E	1880			
Griffith, J. A	1819			
Grindon, O. M., Rev	1854	В.	A. 1858M.	A1881
Haire, R., Rev	1862	B.	A	
Haliburton, G			2881	
Haliburton, G. W				
Haliburton, T. C		B.	A. 1815M.	A1851
Haliburton, J. G. P		В.	All harvest and advantage of the second	
A service of the serv	,	В.	A. 1849	
Haliburton, R. G	1845 {		D. C. L. hon	
Hall, J. C	1819	B.	A	
Hallett, E. O				
Halliburton, J. C				
Halliburton, C. I		B.	A	1832
Hamilton, H. H., Rev		T		
	1830	B.	A	1834

	Matricul	ated.		Degrees.
Hamilton, C. S		B.	A	1871
Hammill, L				
Hammill, J	*			
Hammill, J. C				
Hammill, D	*			
Hammill, R				
Hanford, T. T		B.	A	1852
Hanright, F. W	1879		And the second second	
Harding, F	1861	В.	A	1865
Harding, H. F	1866		A	
Harley, A. W	1880		NEW PROPERTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY OF THE	1010
Harley, H. A	.1880		116/1	
Harrington, D. D.	1860	B	A	
Harris, G		D.	Δ	1004
Harris, G. W. H		В.	A	1000
Harris, J.		ъ.		
Harris, V. E., Rev	1874	B.	A	
Harris, G. D., Rev		ъ.	A	1878
Harris, E. A				
Hartshorne, L				St. London
11		D	A 1004 D G	T 1050
Hartshorne, H	.1820	D.	A. 1824B. C	. L1858
Harvey I	1020			
Harvey, J Harvey, W. J., inc		В.	A	
Hatch, H		В.	A. 1865M.	A1865
Hatch, H. H	1001			
Hazen, R. F		n	110000000000000000000000000000000000000	
Hazen, R. M			A	
Hazen, W		Б.	A	1852
Hazen, F. B	A SHARE PARTY AND ADDRESS OF	M	A od and	
Hea, J. R., inc		MI.	A. ad eund	
Hodeman T W	1074	T	B. C. L. 1858D. C.	
Heckman, J. W		В.	E	1876
Head, S				
Head, W		q.	A Marie	
Hearn, E. D	134		A. ad eund	
Hensley, J. M., Rev	.1848 {	В.	A. 1853M.	A1856
	A CONTRACT OF		В. D. 1863	D1867
Hensley, H. A	1010			

Matriculated.	Degrees.	Matriculate	d. Degrees.
Hill, H *	106 Line 2 . D . W. L. C.	Inglis, C1819	King W. Marine Life To
Hill, W1803 B.	A1807	Inglis, R *	E 1581
Hill, G1825		Inglis, A *	
Hill, H. P1831		Inglis, J. E. W1831	D. C. L. hon 1858
Hill, P. C 1836 { B.	A. 1840B. C. L. 1858	Ings, G. A1878	
	D. C. L1858		Kinneyr, F 1861
	A1843	Jack, I. A., inc	Knapp Dainen annual
Hill, G. W., Rev1843 { B.	A. 1847 M. A1853	T TYPE THE THE	B. A. 1863 B. C. L1877
the state of the s	D. C. L. hon1877	7 * 1 ~ ~	B. A 1864
Hill, J. J., Rev1854 B.	A. 1858M. A1863		B. A1864
Hill, W. H	PARL CONTRACTOR OF THE PARL OF		B. A1809
Hiltz, A. F., Rev 1872	1988 Capping market of the	Jarvis, G. S., Rev	3. A. 1826M. A1829
Hind, D. H., Rev	18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 1	Jarvis, M1839	B. D. 1836D. D1840
Hind, J. Y1874 B.	E1878	The state of the s	10181
Hind, K. C1877	gist seemed at all	7 1 77 3	B. A. 1850
Hobart, C. E, E.S1874	1081	Jeffery, T. N	3. A1856
Hobart, R	(4531	Jeffery, C. S	B. A1840
	. A. 1861M. A1864	Jeffery, J. U1822	D. A1840
Holden, C1860 B	. A1864		
Holland, F *		Jenkins, S. R	O. C. L. hon1842
Holland, — *		Jamines W. C. 1979	Tr. August V.
	C. L. hon	Jennings, W. C	0281 6 4 W 1 W
How, H	O. C. L. hon1861	Johnston, C. O., Es1871	3. A1880
How, H., Rev1871 B	3. A1876	Johnston, J. G1880	D. H. tr. man and a D. S. T.
How, J. E. T., E.S1875	208Line manual manual and a second	Johnston, S	. A
Howe, H*	168Enning manual II		
Howe, A *		Jones, H. P1880	. A1851
	8. A1835		
Howe, W. M1833 B	8. A		4
Hoyles, N. W1860	contraction and a contraction of the contractio	Kaulback, C. H 1875	Mandon V. I. Marobalk
Hudson, J., Rev., inc1832	3. A1834		. A. 1864
Hume, W *			A. 1871M. A1874
Hutchinson, J., Rev	3. A. ad eund. 1870M. A1870	Keith, A1880	0.23
Tankie K. C		Kelly, J., Right Rev D	. C. L. hon
Inglefield, Sir E. A I	D. C. L. hon	Ketchum, W. Q., E.S1877	
Ingles, C1807	8. A1811	King, W. B., Rev1818 B	. A. 1822M. A1826
	3. A1845	King, H1821 \ B	A. 1825B. C. L1835
Inglis, J., Right Rev *	STBI	The state of the s	D. C. L1835
			The same of the sa

		ed.	Degrees.
King, W	.1847		
King, T. M			A1865
King, G. H		B.	A1868
King, C. D	.1868		
King, W. B	.1876		A1881
Kinnear, F		В.	A1865
Knapp, D			
Knapp, J. T			
Knapp, C. E			
Knaut, P. A			
Laird, —		er N	
Laird, W	.1848		
White the tent of the second of	1010	В.	A. 1814M. A1817
Lawson, J	1810 {		D. C. L1871
Lawson, W	1855		2201 out It it since
Lay, E. J			
Leaver, T. C., Rev		B.	A. 1833M. A1853
Leaver, C. W			
Leaver, T. C		В.	A. 1860
Leichti, J		M	. A. hon1880
Leonard, M			
Lockyer, W.J., E.S			
Longworth, J. A			
Love, G. B., Rev		В.	A. ad eund. 1880M. A1880
Lowry, J			428F
Lynch, P			
Lyttleton, W. M	1860		
Party Manager Control			
35 1 11 T W	1000		
Macdonald, L. W	1990		
Macdonald, A			
Mack, J. F			
Mack, J. M., E.S	1879		Bill a Bling and a second pool
Mackenzie, C. E., inc Manning, J., Rev., E.S	1873		
Martell, G. R	1879		
Matthew, R., inc	1861		
Matthew, C. R	1863	B	. A. 1868
Maturin, E., Rev., inc		B	3. A. ad eund. 1853M. A1853
Maturin, 12., 110v., the	•••	1	

Matricula	
Maynard, T., Rev1831	( B. A. 1835
	D. D1878
Maynard, T	
Maynard, L	
Maynard, M. W1866	
Maynard, J1871	
Maynard, G., Rev., E.S1875	ISH H.W. N
Mayne, J. H1839	1 0081
McCawley, G., Rev1817	(B. A. 1821M. A. 1824
	Б. Д. 1830Д. Д1836
McClintock, Sir L. F	D. C. L. hon1881
McColla, G. H	B. A1857
McColla, C	
McCully, C. W., Rev1859	B. A1864
McDonald, J. B	In the Edward Control of the State of the St
McDonnell, Sir R. G., inc	D. C. L. ad eund1865
McGeachy, W*	
MacGregor, M., E.S1877	
McKay, B., E.S	В. А
McKiel, W. L. B., Rev1860	
McKenzie, J1876	Managana J. J. S.; Rev.,
McLearn, R1838	B. A1843
McMonagle, **	
McNutt, G1861	
Medley, J., Rt. Rev., inc	D. D. ad eund1864
Merkel, A. D., Rev1861	
Merritt, C1836	В. А1840
Metzler, G., Rev1863	B. A1867
Miles, F. W1820	B. A1824
Millidge, S*	-12/- N-1 W A-25
Millidge, J., Rev	D. C. L. hon
Millidge, J. J	B. A
Millidge, A. W1831	B. A1836
Mills, LeB	Sign of M. W 1869
Mills, S. D., E.S	Michels L. E. R., Hev 1836
Milner, E. S	
	B. A1859
Monk, H*	
Monk, J *	

Monk, B.	Matriculate	d. Degrees.	Matricula		Degrees.
Monk, B	Monk, W *	Baselin C. Seve T. Sevenille			
Monk, E	Monk, B *				
Moody, J. T. T., Rev.   1820   B. A.   1824   M. A.   1833   Moody, E. W. B.   1881   Moore, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   Moren, A.   1852   B. A.   1864   Moren, A.   1852   Morris, C. J.   1804   B. A.   1855   Morris, C. J.   1804   B. A.   1816   M. A.   1817   Morris, G. E.   1814   Morris, F. W.   1816   Morris, F. W.   1816   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1816   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1816   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1815   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1815   B. A.   1845   B. A.   1845   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1816   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1816   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1816   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1816   Morris, W. T.   1811   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   1868   D. C. L.   1858   D. C. L.   1857   Murray, J. T.   1811   Murray, J. T.   1810   Myray   M	Monk, W *				
Moody J. T.   1859   B. A.   1864   Moody E. W. B.   1881   1864   Moore, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   More, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   More, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   More, J. J.   1860   Morris, C. J.   1804   B. A.   1856   M. A.   1861   Morris, G. E. W. Rev.   1812   B. A.   1816   M. A.   1821   Morris, E.   1814   Morris, E.   1814   Morris, F. W.   1816   Morris, J. S.   1829   B. A.   1831   Morris, J. S.   1829   B. A.   1831   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1816   M. A.   1821   Morris, W. S. H.   1875   B. A.   1831   Morris, W. S. H.   1880   Morris, W. S. H.   1880   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Morris, G. E. W.   1843   Morris, J. J. S.   1829   B. A.   1831   Morris, J. S.   1845   B. A.   1834   Morris, J. S.   1867   Morris, J. J. J.   1811   B. A.   1814   M. A.   1859   Morris, J. J. J.   1811   B. A.   1814   M. A.   1870   Morris, J. J. J.   1811   B. A.   1814   M. A.   1870   Morris, J. J. J.   1811   M. J. J. J. J.   1871   Morris, J. J. J. J.   1811   M. J. J. J. J.   1871   Morris, J. J.		0/5/0'x 0/7 0/7 0/7 0/7			
Moody, E. W. B.   1881   Moore, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   Moren, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   Moren, A.   1852   Moren, M. M.   1855   Morris, C. J.   1804   B. A. 1820   M. A. 1871   Morris, G. E. W. Rev.   1812   B. A. 1816   M. A. 1821   Morris, F. W.   1816   Morris, F. W.   1816   Morris, J. S.   1829   B. A.   1831   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1843   Morris, W. T.   1842   B. A.   1845   Morris, W. S. H.   1875   B. A.   1880   Morris, S. P. F.   1867   Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.   4		B. A. 1824			
Moore, J. J.   1860   B. A.   1864   More, Moore, A.   1852   B. A. 1856.   M. A. 1861		B. A			
Moren, A.   1852   B. A. 1856   M. A. 1861		Civilian and Application of the second		D. A	
Morris, C. J					
Morris, C. J		B. A. 1856M. A. 1861	Owen, E. H1846		The state of the s
Morris, G. E. W., Rev. 1812 B. A. 1816 M. A. 1821  Morris, E. 1814  Morris, E. 1814  Morris, J. S. 1829 B. A. 1831  Morris, W. T. 1842 B. A. 1846  Morris, W. T. 1842 B. A. 1846  Morris, W. S. H. 1875 B. A. 1880  Morris, L. H. 1880  Morris, S. P. F. 1867  Mountain, J. J. S., Rev. {		V 1 - 2 Later Company			
Morris, E			Paddock, T 1807		
Morris F. W		B. A. 1816			
Morris, J. S. 1829 B. A 1831 Morris, W. T. 1842 B. A 1846 Morris, W. T. 1842 B. A 1846 Morris, W. S. H. 1875 B. A 1880 Morris, W. S. H. 1875 B. A 1880 Morris, S. P. F. 1867 Mountain, J. J. S., Rev		TO OPERATION AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PARTY OF	Palmeter, D1875		
Morris, W. T		COST OF THE PARTY	Parker, R1811	B. A.	1814M. A1851
Morris, W. S. H		The State of the S		В. А	1816
Morris, L. H				В. А	
Morris, S. P. F. 1867  Mountain, J. J. S., Rev.		B. A1880	Parkinson, J. D., Rev 1843		
Mountain, J. J. S., Rev { B. A. 1845. B. C. L. 1858 D. 1869 Pascual, F., E.S. Paulin, W. B. 1848 Payzant, C. W. 1848 Payzant, C. W. 1860 B. A. 1866 M. A. 1876 Petris, G 1866 Peters, J. 1815 Peters, R. H. 1822 Peters, T. S. 1867 Peters, T. S. 1867 Peters, G. J. 1870 Peters, G. J. 1870 Peters, G. J. 1870 Peters, G. J. 1870 Pickman, W. R., Rev. 1849 D. D. 1870 D. D. 1870 D. D. 1870 Nickerson, D., Rev. 1863 D. A. 1867 D. D. 1870 Nickerson, D., Rev. 1863 D. A. 1867 D. D. 1870 D. D.		1781			
D. C. L.   1858   Pascual, F., E.s.	Morris, S. P. F				
Mundy, Sir Rodney.       D. C. L. hon       1869       Paulin, W. B.       1872         Murdock, B., Q. C.       D. C. L. hon       1867       Payne, R., Rev.       1848         Murray, T.       *       Payne, R., Rev.       1862       B. A. 1866       M. A. 1876         Murray, J. T.       1811       B. A.       1816       Perkins, C.       *         Murray, S.       1863       Peters, J.       1815       B. A.       1819         Murray, A.       1863       Peters, R. H.       1822         Murray, —       Peters, T. S.       1867         Myers, W. J. K.       1855       Peters, G. J.       1870         Myers, W. J. K.       1855       Peters, G. J.       1870         Neilson, P. H. D.       1844       Prickett, D. W., Rev.       1843       B. A. 1847       M. A. 1857         Nichols, E. E. B., Rev.       1836       B. A. 1840       M. A. 1870       Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1843       B. A. 1847       M. A. 1853         Nickerson, D., Rev.       1863       B. A. 1867       M. A. 1870       Pole, H. S.       1861       B. A. 1865       M. A. 1874         Nicolls, G. W.       1828       Prickett, D. W., Rev.       1841       B. A. 1865       M. A. 1874     <	Mountain, J. J. S., Rev	A STATE OF THE STA			
Murray, T. * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	QUBI- of SS	TO STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PA			
Murray, T		The second secon			
Murray, J. T.       1811       B. A.       1816       Perkins, C.       *         Murray, S.       1863       Peters, J.       1815       B. A.       1819         Murray, A.       1863       Peters, R. H.       1822         Murray, —       Peters, T. S.       1867         Mutch, R. S.       1866       Peters, T. S.       1867         Myers, W. J. K.       1855       Peters, G. J.       1870         Peters, G. J.       1870       Peters, G. J.       1870         Peters, G. J.       1870       Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1843       B. A. 1847       M. A. 1857         Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1843       B. A. 1847       M. A. 1857         Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1849       B. A.       1853         Pickett, D. W., Rev.		D. C. L. hon			
Murray, J. T. 1811 B. A. 1816 Perkins, C. *  Murray, S. 1863 Peters, J. 1815 B. A. 1819  Murray, A. 1863 Peters, R. H. 1822  Murray, — Peters, T. S. 1867  Mutch, R. S. 1866 Peters, F. 1867 B. A. 1871  Myers, W. J. K. 1855 Peters, G. J. 1876  Neilson, P. H. D. 1844  Nicolson, F. W. 1880  Nichols, E. E. B., Rev. 1836 B. A. 1840 M. A. 1870  D. D. 1870  Nickerson, D., Rev. 1863 B. A. 1867 M. A. 1870  Nicolls, G. W. 1828		I To the way walker to be the second		B. A. 1	1866
Murray, A		B. A 1816			
Murray, —	the state of the s	1 2081			
Mutch, R. S		1 - Coledon College Co			
Myers, W. J. K					
Neilson, P. H. D		A commence of the control of the con			
Neilson, P. H. D.       1844         Nicolson, F. W.       1880         Nichols, E. E. B., Rev.       1836 { B. A. 1840.       M. A. 1870 D.         Nickerson, D., Rev.       1863 B. A. 1867.       M. A. 1870 D.         Nicolls, G. W.       1828             Phipps, R.       1830 D.         Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1843 B. A. 1847.       M. A. 1857         Pickett, D. W., Rev.       1849 B. A.       1853         Pipes, J. H.       1873         Poole, H. S.       1861 B. A. 1865.       M. A. 1874         Pope, T. J.       1841	Myers, W. J. K1855				
Neilson, P. H. D	agar	1 Apar It it without the			and the second second
Nicolson, F. W.       1880         Nichols, E. E. B., Rev.       1836 { B. A. 1840.       M. A. 1870         D. D.       1870         Nickerson, D., Rev.       1863 B. A. 1867.       M. A. 1870         Nicolls, G. W.       1828	Neilson, P. H. D			m/1904	ALL WE WARDE
Nichols, E. E. B., Rev.       .1836 {       B. A. 1840       M. A. 1870         D. D.       1870         Nickerson, D., Rev.       1863 B. A. 1867       M. A. 1870         Nicolls, G. W.       1828					
Nickerson, D., Rev					
Nickerson, D., Rev	2,10000s, E. E. D., 1107 1050				
Nicolls, G. W	Nickerson, D., Rev1863	B. A. 1867 M. A. 1870		B. A. I	809 M. A1874
Nutting, J. W	Nicolls, G. W1828	The Committee of the last of t			
3,	Nutting, J. W1804	B. A. 1810D. C. L. hon 1868	Горе, Н. S	and.	

	Matricula	ted. Degrees.
Porter, R. B		B. A1832
Porter, C. K		В. А1836
Porter, M. W		
Poyntz, J	1865	
Prescott, J. R	1830	B. A1835
Pryor, J	1820	B. A. 1824 M. A 1831
		B. A. 1828
Pryor, H	1023	B. C. L. 1858. D. C. L 1858
Pryor, W. F., Rev	1858	B. A. 1862
		A Committee of the Comm
Randall, J., Rev	1950	D A TOPP
Ratchford, J. W		B. A. 1855M. A1863
Raven, N. R.		
Richards, —	1972	
Richardson, J. B., Rev		P A 100F
Ritchie, J. J., Rev		B. A. 1865
Ritchie, G. W	1835	B. A. 1835
Ritchie, J. N	1850	B. A
Roach, R. T., Rev	1843	B. A. 1854
Robertson, T. W., Rev	1843	B. A
Robinson, W	*	
Robinson, D. L	1814	B. A1818
Rowland, T. B	*	D. C L., hon
Ruddell, T. D., Rev., inc	ar sa m	B. A. 1857 M. A. 1858
Ruggles, J	*	D. A. 1001
Ruggles, J. O., Rev	1854	B. A. 1859 M. A. 1863
Ruggles, E	1868	B. A
Ruggles, H. L	.1856	70.4
Rutherford, J. G	.1872	B. A1876
Rutherford, R. W	.1875	0781
Rutherford, T	.1876	B. A
		0881
Sampson, W. H	.1880	
Sargent, J. P., Rev		B. A1864
Saunders, C. A		1001
Savary, A. W	.1850	B. A., 1854 M. A1857
Sawyer, B	.1853	, -35 Ziii iii iii iii ii ii ii ii ii ii ii i
Scott, G		
A Total and the Section Street, Section 1991		

Scott, H. P 1873	riculated.	Degrees.
	В. А., 1877	M. A1880
Scovil, S. J	T. A	
Scovil, W. E	B. A	
Scovil, W. E., Rev1827	B. A., 1831	
Seaman, W	В. А. 1836	M. J. guillestel
Shannon, S. L	B. A. 1836	D. C. L. 1875
Sharpe, E. N., inc	S. SERI THESE	
Shaw, J. A		
Shaw, W. B., E.S		
Shaw, G. W., E.S 1870		
Sheraton, J. P., Rev., inc. 1862	868L	
Shey, W*		
Shreve, C. A	B. A	
Shreve, J., Rev	§ B. A. 1821	M. A1825
	B. D. 1836	
Shreve, C. J., Rev1828	B. A	1832
Shreve, C1863	3 0401 1001 111 12	At all plants
Shreve, R., Rev1866	B. A. 1870	
Silver, A. E	B. A	1881
Silver, L. M 1880		
Simonds, C1838	В. А	1843
Simonds, R., Rev1839	В. А	1843
Simonds, C. J1842		
Simonds, J		
Smith, J. S. H, 1828		
Smith, R. E., Rev	B. A. 1849	M. A1880
Smith, J. S., Rev1845	B. A	1849
Smith, J. B., Rev., inc	B. A	1848
Smith, P. W	B. A	
Smith, B1859	B. A	1863
Smith, A	B. A	
Smith, A., E.S	1828	
Smith, F., E.S1874		
Smith, R, E.S		
Smith, M. A. B 1878		
Smith, J., E.S		
Sneden, *		
Snyder, W. H., Rev 1828	B. A	
5	selv. F. Transaction of the	

Matricula	ted. Degrees.	Matriculation.	Degrees.
Spencer, A. G., Rt. Rev	D. C. L. hon 1827		Wode, W
Spencer, J. W	M. A. ad eund	Tremain, W. H1845 0881.	Window DE Common and State of the Common and the Co
Spike, H. M., Rev1846	В. А 1850		Wainwright, H. S.
Stamer, H. M		Trenaman, T., E.S 1862	William, W. W. Rev. C.
Sterling, J. M	В. А 1835	Trimingham, J. L1827	Wallace, O. William
Sterns, R. S 1848	B. A1852	Troop, G. O, Rev 1872 B. A	
Sterns, H., Rev 1855	В. А1859	Tucker, A. J 1880	Wallop, N. W
Stevenson, J., Rev1827	B. A. 1830 M. A1833		d eund
Stewart, J., Rev1837	B. A. 1840M. A1850		Washirton, A. B
Stewart, D. D	B. A 1842	Twining, J. T., Rev1809 \{ B. A. 1	813 M. A 1816
Stewart, C. J	Taker and taker to the first the	D.	10. 10. 10. 10. 10. 10.
Stewart, W., Rev 1846	B. A 1850	Twining, C	
Stewart, G. O., Ven *	D. C. L. hon	Twining, H. B 1823 B. A	
Stewart, Sir James, Bart *	D. C. L. hon1877	1820 S. H. Marian J. M. 1881	Wieks, J. Water carvey
Stuart, W., Rev1848	B. A. 1852 M. A. 1857	Uniacke, C, * 4 02312	Weeks, O. S
Suther, T. G. S., Rt. Rev 1828	B. A. 1833 B. C. L 1852	Uniacke, R	
	D. C. L	Uniacke, R. F., Rev1814 B. A. 1	
Sutherland, W. D1858	В. А 1862	Uniacke, J. B 1814 B. A. 1	
Sutherland, D., Rev., E.S 1876	- ARM	Uniacke, A. M 1824 B. A. 1	828D. C. L. hon 1855
Swabey, H. B., Rev1845	B. A. 1849M. A. 1873		Wentwortin B
Swabey, M., Rev1848	B. A. 1852 M. A. 1869	Uniacke, R1851 B. A	
Symonds, L. S 1863	В. А1867	Uniacke, N. F 1851 B. A	
- Panish Market No train 1		Uniacke, R. J1852 B. A	
Taylor, B. W. R 1881		Uniacke, A. E	
Taylor, — *		Uniacke, R. F., Rev 1855 B. A. 18	
Taylor W Rev1843	В. А1847		Wiggins, G. L., Rev
Tays, J. W., Rev 1854	L. E. Rev. inc	Uniacke, J. B., Rev 1858 B. A.	
Thomas, N. C. W1824		Uniacke, R. J., Rev., inc 1866 B. D. 18	866D. D1866
Thompson, W *		Uniacke, R. J., Rev., inc 1868 B. A	
		Uniacke, R. F1875 B. A	
Thomson, J. S 1828	В. А 1832		Wiggins, C. G., Lav
Thorne, J. H 1837	В. А 1840		Wiggins, S
Tilley, W. H, Rev., inc1864	4000		Wilkins, L. M., Hon. Judge
Townshend, G., Rev1830	B. A. 1843 M. A. 1856		Wilkins, M. I.
Townshend, C. J 1859	B. A. 1863 B. C. L 1872	VanKoughnet, J. B 1842 B. A	
Townshend, J. M1869	The secretary was a second	Viets, R	
		Viets, G. A	ant. W. Wall generality
Tremain, T *		Vroom, F. W., Rev 1876 B. A	

	Matricula	ted. Degrees
Wade, W	.1866	
Wade, M. C	.1880	Mentale, W. H H reals N
Wainwright, H. S	1859	B. A 1863
Walker, W. W., Rev	1818	B. A 1822
Wallace, C. W	.1815	1 7581 I I madein 11
Wallace, C. H		B. A 1823
Wallop, N. W		
Walton, —		
Warburton, A. B		B. A. 1874B. C. L. 1876
Warburton, J		
Ward, T., E.S		Tolming J. T., Have 1892
Watson, L. W		В. А
Weeks, C. W		
Weeks, J. W	.1820	B. A1824
Weeks, O. S		B. A. 1824
Weeks, A. H., Rev		B. A1846
Weldon, C. W		B. A. 1848
Weldon, H		B. A1868
Welsford, A. F		
Wentworth, B		L GASTONES ACID establish
Wetmore, T. R		B. A
Wetmore, D. I., Rev	.1841	В. А
Wheelwright, C. A., Rev.		B. A
White, T. A., Rev	.1823	B.A. 1827. B.D. 1866. D.D. 1866
Whitford, A. F	.1878	
Wiggins, G. L., Rev	.1817	B. A. 1821 M. A. 1836
Wiggins, C. O., Rev	1822	M. A1837
Wigging A V C Poy	1893	B. A. 1823
Wiggins, A. V. G., Rev	1020	D. C. L. 1011 D. C. L 1011
Wiggins, R. B., Rev	.1823	B. A. 1827 M. A. 1832
Wiggins, C. G., Rev	. 1849	B. A
Wiggins, C. F., Rev	.1865	B. A
Wiggins, S	1879	
Wilkins, L. M., Hon. Judge	1815	B. A. 1819 D. C. L. hon 1874
Wilkins, M. I	1820	B. A 1824
Wilkins, L. M	1845	
Wilkins, L. M., Rev	1857	B. A
Wilkinson, Rev. W. J., inc		B. A. ad eund
Williams, J	1836	1816

	Matricula	ited.	Degrees.
Williams, Sir W. F., W.E.		D. C. L. hon	1858
Willis, R., Ven., inc		D. C. L. hon	1848
Wilson, W. E., Rev		M. A. hon	1877
Wilson, T. B	1829	В. А	
Winter, W			
Witham, W. S			
Wood, A. C. F., Rev		B. A. 1864M. A	1868
Wood, Z. T	1876		
Wright, M	*		
Wright, P	*		
Wright, W		В. А	1823
Wright, A			
Wright, O. C., Rev		В. А	1853
Wylie, —			
Wylie, —			

OFFICERS

The Aucorporated Alumnik of Ling's College

to me his conflict to be said

MELE

# Alumni of King's College,

WINDSOR, NOVA SCOTIA.

ESTABLISHED 1846. INCORPORATED 1847.

HEY WORK D. H. BROWNE ....

HOM & L SHAKKON, IN CL.

CHARLES IL CARMAN, RIGHT STEEL STEEL

by Ameloi inverses, with the hand the second

### OFFICERS

OF

## The Incorporated Alumni of King's College,

FOR THE YEAR ENDING JUNE, 1882.

President :

THOMAS TRENAMAN, Esq., M. D.

Dice-President :

WILLIAM C. SILVER, Esq.

#### Committee :

WILLIAM D. SUTHERLAND, Esq., B. A. REV. JOHN ABBOTT.
CHARLES W. PAYZANT, Esq., M. A. EDWARD P. ARCHBOLD, Esq.
HON. S. L. SHANNON, D. C. L.
CHARLES H. CARMAN, Esq.
REV. JOHN D. H. BROWNE.

### Treasurer:

HON. S. L. SHANNON, D. C. L.

### Secretary:

CHARLES H. CARMAN, Esq.

### REPORT.

The Executive Committee of the Associated Alumni of King's College, Windsor, on this their Thirty-fourth Anniversary, are happy to be able to announce that the expectations of last year have been more than realized in the increased number of students in attendance on lectures during the academical year just ended; though, while we are thus able to congratulate the University on its extended usefulness, we regret to have to call your attention to the withdrawal of the Government Grant by the action of the Upper House during the last Session of the Provincial Legislature, which, by reducing the revenues of the University, threatens seriously to retard its progress by lessening its ability to meet the general requirements of the day.

Some immediate action on the part of the Alumni, as well as of all persons particularly interested in the welfare of King's College, is therefore called for.

A Special General Meeting to consider the financial condition of the College was called as soon as possible after the decision of the Legislature was made known, but, we regret to report, without result, as the number necessary for a quorum did not attend. Your Committee, with this end in view, have therefore, at the request of several of the Alumni, called a special meeting at the College Hall at two o'clock this afternoon, at which Churchmen and others are invited to be present, so as the more freely and fully to discuss the situation, and advise as to the best course of procedure under the circumstances.

The Board of Governors have appointed a Committee to consider a scheme for raising an additional endowment fund, and requested that a Committee from the Alumni should be appointed to confer with their Committee.

Failing any action at the special general meeting, your Committee appointed a Committee from their own body, composed of Dr. Cowie, Rev. Mr. Abbott, and Messrs. Silver and Sutherland, to confer with the Committee from the Board of Governors, with the hope of arriving at some definite conclusion before this meeting. \* Their report will be duly submitted.

<sup>\*</sup> Vide resolutions, page 75.

Before an endowment scheme can be instituted or carried into effect there is a necessity for increasing the collegiate revenue so as to meet the obligations for the ensuing year. To aid this in part your Committee recommend in addition to the usual vote towards the salary of Professor of Modern Languages, that the Sum of Two hundred Dollars be placed at the disposal of the Board of Governors.

As year by year the Committee have the melancholy duty to place before you the lessening names on our roll, so this year, in view of the large number who have been called away, there seems the greater need of activity to those who remain, in order that the prestige of the College may be maintained, and the love of Alma Mater fully proved.

At this time we regret to have to announce the decease of several who evinced a very warm interest in the College, and in their several vocations did all they could to promote her welfare:—

Sir Robert Hodgson, formerly Chief Justice, and first Lieut.-Governor of

P. E. Island under Confederation.

Rev. Henry Pryor Almon, D. C. L.

Mr. Jabesh Snow.

Mr. Joseph Wier.

Rev. George S. Jarvis, D. D., Rector of Shediac, N. B., and a Member of the Board of Governors.

Rev. John Storrs, formerly Rector of Cornwallis.

John Spry Morris, Esq., formerly Surveyor-General of this Province.

Mr. Edgar Dodson, and

Mrs. Harry King.

The Treasurer's Account for the past year is herewith submitted.

In addition to the unfinished business of last year there is required. The election of two Governors in the place of the Rev. Canon Dart, D. C. L., and the Rev. Stanley Boyd, M. A., whose term of office has expired, and of a third in the place of the late Rev. Geo. S. Jarvis, D. D., deceased.

The election of a President in the place of Andrew J. Cowie, Esq. M. D., and three members of the Executive Committee in the place of Mr. William C. Silver, Hon. S. L. Shannon, D. C. L., and Mr. Charles H. Carman, who in the order of their election go out of office but are eligible for re-election, and of a fourth in the place of the late Rev. H. P. Almon, D. C. L., deceased.

By order,

CHARLES H. CARMAN, Secretary.

Halifax, N. S., June 29th, 1881.

### RESOLUTIONS PASSED AT ANNUAL MEETING, JUNE 29, 1881.

\*BASED ON THE REPORT OF JOINT COMMITTEE ABOVE REFERRED TO.

Clause 1. That in consequence of the withdrawal of the Government grant, an effort be now made to increase the endowment of the College, without which it cannot be maintained in its present position as an University.

Clause 2. That agents be appointed for this Diocese to collect funds and to bring before the people the claims of the University, and that the friends of the College in New Brunswick be communicated with, in order that agents for the Diocese of Fredericton may be appointed for the same purpose.

Clause 3. That the sum of \$40,000 is required.

Clause 4. That contributors have the option of paying in bulk sum, or extending their payments over one, two, three and four years.

Clause 5. That the Alumni adopt for life members donors of \$200 and upward to this fund.

Clause 6. That a statement be made to the Alumni at their annual meetings of the funds and appropriations of the College.

Clause 7. That the Governors of King's College be requested to lay before the Alumni the minutes of their proceedings for the past year at every annual meeting of that body.

Clause 8. That the Governors be requested to lay before the Diocesan Synod at each Session a statement of the condition of the College, and especially of its funds and expenditure.

Clause 9. That efforts be made to increase the number of Alumni, and that graduates and students be solicited to become members.

Clause 10. That the Executive Committee be directed to apply for such an alteration in the Act of Incorporation as will enable the Alumni to fix the amount of the annual subscription and of the amount of composition for life membership, and if such legislation be obtained the annual subscription be two dollars.

Clause 11. That graduates of the College be ipso facto members of the Association on payment of subscription—without election.

Clause 12. That the subject of the number of the Governors and the mode of their election be referred back to the Joint Committee, with an instruction that they prepare a special report upon that subject, and that this report be made as soon as possible to the Board of Governors, and to the Executive Committee of the Alumni.

That a Committee be appointed with full powers to carry into effect the above resolutions, and that the Committee be composed of three Governors and four Alumni. Alumni,—Rev. Canon Dart, William C. Silver, A. B. Warburton, and Thomas Trenaman.

That the Committee have power to add to their number as consulting members any persons they may deem advisable, and that they be requested to take action in this matter as soon as possible.

Committee subsequently appointed by the Board of Governors,— The Bishop of Nova Scotia, Rev. Geo. W. Hodgson, and the Archdeacon.

## In Act to Incorporate the Alumni of King's College, Windsor.

(Passed the 30th day of March, 1848.)

Whereas, a number of persons having associated themselves under the name of the Alumni of King's College, Windsor, for the promotion of education, and have raised by private contribution sums of money which they are desirous to expend in aid of the funds of the said College, and the Collegiate School, at Windsor, connected therewith, in or towards the maintenance and support of the teachers therein, or in such other way as may best conduce to the end which they have in view, and they are desirous of obtaining assistance from the Legislature, by the passing of an Act of Incorporation for enabling them to hold property, and to manage their affairs with greater ease and convenience.

I. Be it therefore enacted by the Lieutenant-Governor, Council, and Assembly: That John T. Twining, James B. Uniacke, Henry Pryor, Hugh Hartshorne, and all and every such other person and persons as now are members of, or in the said Society, and their successors, shall be and are hereby appointed a body, politic and corporate, in deed and in name, by the name of "the Alumni of King's College, Windsor," and by that name have succession and a common Seal, and by that name shall sue and be sued, plead and be impleaded, at law and in equity, and in all courts and places, and be able and capable in law to have, hold, purchase, get, receive, take, possess and enjoy, lands, tenements, hereditaments, and rents, in fee simple or otherwise, and also goods and chattels, and all other things, real, personal and mixed, and also to give, gant, sell, let, assign or convey the same or any part thereof, and to do and execute all other things in and about the same, as shall or may be thought necessary or proper; and also shall have from time to time and stall times full power, authority, and license to constitute, make and establish such Bye-Laws, Rules, and Ordinances, as may be thought necessary for the rule and good management of said Society, the establishing of officers proper for the management of its affairs, and declaring the extent, duration, and authority of the offices and officers of the Society, and their mode of appcintment, and generally for promoting the objects of the Society, provided such Bye-Laws, Rules and Ordinances be not contrary and repugnant to the Laws and Statutes of this Province, or those in force within the same, or to the Laws and Statutes of King's College, Windsor, respectively, at the time such Bye-Laws, Rules and Ordinances may be constituted and established, or to the provisions of this Act; and provided, also, that the said Society shall not hold at any time, lands, tenements, hereditaments, goods, chattels, property or effects, of greater value than ten thousand pounds.

II. And be it enacted, that all persons paying an annual subscription of twenty shillings or upwards, or making at one time a donation of twenty pounds or upwards, shall be entitled to be members of the said Society, having been duly admitted, pursuant to the Bye-Laws thereof, provided that such annual subscription or donation be actually paid into the funds of the Society, and provided that no person now a member of the said Society, or who, hereafter, may become a member of the same, shall, at any time hereafter, continue a member of the same, unless he shall have heretofore paid, or shall hereafter pay at one time into the funds of the said Society a donation of at least twenty pounds, or shall hereafter annually, and from year to year, pay into the said funds the sum of twenty shillings or upwards; and if such annual subscription, or payment of any such annual member, shall not be paid on the first day of May in each year, such member shall thereupon cease to be a member of the said Society, until such annual subscription or payment shall be actually paid, or until such person shall otherwise become a member of the said Society, or under some Bye-Law or Rule thereof.

III. And be it enacted that the said Society shall be governed, and its affairs managed, by a Committee of nine, comprising a President, Vice-President, and seven other members, a Secretary and Treasurer; the said Committee to be henceforth called the Executive Committee, and such other officers as the said Society from time to time may think proper.

IV. And provided, and be it enacted that John T. Twining, D. D., now the President of the said Society, shall, after the passing of this said

Act, be the President of the said Society; that the Hon. Henry Hezekiah Cogswell, now the Vice-President of the said Society, be the Vice-President of the said Society, after the passing of this Act; that Samuel L. Shannon, Esquire, now the Secretary and Treasurer of the said Society, be the Secretary and Treasurer thereof, after the passing of this Act; and Samuel P. Fairbanks, Henry Pryor, James B. Uniacke, William J. Almon, Robert Fitzgerald Uniacke, Mather B. Almon, and Charles Twining, now the Managing Committee of the said Society, shall, after the passing of this Act, be the Executive Committee of the said incorporated Society, until an Executive Committee be elected under this Act.

V. And be it enacted, that all persons, without regard to religious denomination or difference of religious sentiment may be and at any time tereafter become members of the said incorporated Society, being in all ther respects entitled to be and become members of the said Society, and now, and at any time hereafter, may hold any of the said appointments, or any other offices and appointments in the said incorporated society, being duly elected and appointed thereto, pursuant to the Bye-Laws thereof, anything contained herein, or in any Rules, Regulations, as Bye-Laws of the said Society to the contrary notwithstanding.

VI. And be it enacted that the said Society, incorporated as aforesaid, shall have power from time to time hereafter, to appoint the President, Vice-President, and Executive Committee, at some general meeting of the said Society by a majority of the members of the Society present, the whole number present being not less than twenty members, according to such regulations concerning such appointments as may hereafter be made by any Bye-Laws of the said Society, to be made by written hereof.

VII. And be it enacted that the Secretary and Treasurer of the said secrety, and such other officers as may hereafter be required for the sangement of its affairs, shall be appointed in such manner as shall be declared by the Bye-Laws and Rules of said Society, to be passed by titue hereof.

VIII. And be it enacted that all donations to the said incorporated Society, to constitute life members or otherwise, if not less than twenty counds, shall be invested under the direction of the Executive Committee as permanent fund for the benefit of the said Society, and that the

funds of the said incorporated Society shall from time to time be laid out and applied by the Executive Committe in such way and for such purpose only as any general meeting of the said Society may direct or appoint, and that the Executive Committee shall be bound and are hereby required annually to account to the Society for all their acts, receipts, expenditure and doings whatsoever, in the said office, and to make a report annually to the said Society, at its general meeting, of the progress and state of the Society, and of its affairs generally.

IX. And be it enacted that a general meeting of the said Society shall be held once, that is to say, some time within the last ten days of the month of June, in each year, and as much oftener as may be directed by any Rule or Bye-Law of the said Society.

X. And be it enacted, that the Executive Committee of the said Society shall meet and assemble as often as there may be occasion, and any three members shall form a quorum.

An Act to Incorporate the Governors of King's College, Windsor, and to repeal the Act for Founding, Establishing and Maintaining a College in this Province.

(Passed the 4th day of April, A. D. 1852.)

Be it enacted by the Governor, Council and assembly as follows:-

- The Act passed in the twenty-ninth year of the reign of his late Majesty King George the Third, entitled "An Act for founding, establishing and maintaining a College in this Province," is hereby repealed.
- 2. The Lord Bishop of Nova Scotia, the Honorable Brenton Halliburton, Reverend George McCawley, D. D., the Honorable James B. Uniacke, and Lewis Morris Wilkins, Esquire, together with eight persons, being members of the Church of England, to be elected at a general or special meeting of the "Alumni of King's College, Windsor," shall be Governors of the College hereby incorported.

- 3. The Lord Bishop of Nova Scotia, for the time being, shall be always ex officio a Governor, President of the Board and Visitor, the said Brenton Halliburton, George McCawley, James B. Uniacke, and Lewis Morris Wilkins, shall be Governors for the term of their respective lives; and of the eight persons to be elected by the Alumni of King's College, Windsor, two shall, in each and every year, successively, in the order of their election, go out of office, but such two Governors may be re-elected.
- 4. All vacancies hereafter occurring, whether by death, resignation, removal from office, or otherwise, amongst the Governors, from time to time, shall be filled up by the Alumni of King's College, Windsor, in manner hereinbefore appointed, but the Governors shall always be elected from among members of the Church of England, and every person hereafter elected on any such vacancy, shall, as to his tenure of office, be subject to the regulation hereinbefore prescribed touching the eight persons to be elected by the Alumni of King's College, Windsor.
- 5. For the better management of the College, and for more completely executing the purposes of this Act, the Governors appointed, and to be appointed from time to time by virtue hereof, shall be a body politic and corporate in deed and in name, and have a common seal and succession for ever, by the name of Governors of King's College, Windsor, and by that name shall make bye-laws and ordinances for the regulation and management of the College, and shall also have, hold and enjoy, for the use and benefit of the College, and the purpose of this Act, all the goods and chattels, and all the lands which are now had, held, occupied, or enjoyed by "the Governors of King's College, of Nova Scotia," or by "the Governors, President and Fellows of King's College, at Windsor, in the Province of Nova Scotia," or by any person in trust for them, or in their behalf, in the same manner as if the same had been duly conveyed and transferred to the Governors hereby incorporated, by virtue of a satute of this Province, authorizing the conveyance and transfer thereof, so shall have the power to purchase, receive, take, hold, and enjoy, for he use and benefit of the said College, and the purpose of this Act, and ther goods, chattels, or lands, so as the said last mentioned lands shall ot exceed in value ten thousand pounds, and also at all times hereafter hall have power to sell, lease, mortgage, or otherwise dispose of the ands belonging to the College, or any part thereof, for the benefit of the all College, as to the Governors, thereby incorporated, may seem proper, my law to the contrary notwithstanding.

- 6. The Governors hereby incorporated, at any general meeting assembled, shall, from time to time, and as they shall think fit, make and establish such statutes and ordinances for the instruction, care and government of the students, the management of the property of the College, the appointment of the President, Professors, Fellows, and Scholars (the President always to be a member of the Church of England), and also touching any matter or thing respecting the College, which to them shall seem meet.
- 7. The College hereby incorporated shall be taken to be an University, with all the usual privileges of such an institution, whether relating to the conferring of degrees and honors, or otherwise.
- 8. From the time of this Act coming into operation until the appointment of a full board of Governors, by virtue thereof, the present Governors shall, notwithstanding this Act, continue to exercise all the powers which are now vested in them, by the Act hereby repealed, and the royal charter which they now hold.
- 9. All academical honors and degrees, all rights, powers, privileges and authorities now had, held, or exercised by any person, by virtue of the Act hereby repealed, or of the charter hereinbefore referred to, except so far as they may be necessarily taken away, altered, abridged or affected by, or in consequence of this Act, shall be had, held, and exercised, in relation to the College hereby incorporated, as fully as they now had, held, or exercised.
- 10. The Royal Charter, incorporating "the Governors, President, and Fellows of King's College, at Windsor, in the Province of Nova Scotia," shall not in any manner be effected by this Act, except so far as may be necessary to give effect to this Act.
- 11. This Act shall not come into operation until Her Majesty's assent be signified thereto.

of the Follow College, or any part the well, for the benefit of the

An Act to amend the Act to Incorporate the Governors of King's College, Windsor, and to repeal the Act for Founding, Establishing and Maintaining a College in this Province.

(Fassed the 7th day of May, A. D. 1866.)

Be it enacted by the Governor, Council and Assembly as follows:—
Sections 2 and 3 of the above named Act are hereby amended by adding to the 3rd section the following words:

"But no person shall be re-elected to the office of Governor of said College until after the period of at least eleven months from the time he shall have last served as such Governor."

### BYE-LAWS

OF

# The Alumni of King's College, Windsor.

Passed at a General Meeting held at the Halifax Hotel, June 27, 1848.

1. Besides the Annual General Meeting of the Incorporated Society, it shall be competent for the Committee at any time, either of their own accord, or upon a requisition signed by at least ten of the members of the Association, upon giving seven days' notice in the public papers, to call a Special General Meeting of the Association, specifying the purpose for which it is called, and in which meeting it shall be competent for the Association to transact any such business as may be required. Ten members shall be deemed a quorum for the transaction of business.

II. That the books, accounts and papers of the Association shall be open at all times for the inspection of members, and the Secretary shall furnish an account of the affairs of the Association whenever required by the Committee.

III. That the Treasurer and Secretary, and such officers as shall be requisite for the Incorporated Society, shall be annually appointed by the Executive Committee.

IV. That at the Annual Meeting of the Association, the President and Vice-President shall alternately go out of office, accompanied by the first three of the Committee, and that all or any of them having a majority of votes shall be eligible to be re-elected.

V. That at any meeting, members not present may vote by proxy in writing, to be held by any other member; provided that no member shall be entitled to vote either personally or by proxy, whose dues are not all paid up for the preceding year.

VI. That the funds of the Association will be appropriated for the payment of one or more professors or lecturers, and one or more scholarships at the University of King's College, or one or more teachers or exhibitions in the Collegiate School at Windsor, to be denominated the Alumni Professorships and scholarships, respectively.

VII. That the Association will scrupulously apply such donations as may be made to them to such specific objects in aid of King's College as may be directed by the donors respectively.

VIII. That all meetings of the Incorporated Society shall be opened with prayer.

IX. (Passed at general meeting of June 21st, 1849.) That the election of members of the Incorporation shall be by ballot.

9

### RULES PASSED AT DIFFERENT TIMES.

- 1. That no resolution or proceeding inconsistent with or modifying any resolution or proceeding adopted by a general meeting be entertained by the Executive Committee in Halifax, except upon a month's notice to the Committee being given by the person proposing the same, and that no such resolution or proceeding be carried into effect until the same shall have been confirmed by a general meeting to be summoned for the consideration thereof, if necessary to be arranged before the annual general meeting.
- 2. A month's notice shall be given of all resolutions affecting the rights of members, or creating new offices or salaries.
- 3. No individual shall be entitled to vote under a parochial certificate unless he be authorized by a parish meeting.
- 4. All annual general meetings of this Association shall be holden at Windsor.
- 5. That the Treasurer make up his annual account to the 30th of April in each and every year.
- 6. In the election of Governors all the names proposed shall be put on the same ballot, out of whom those having the highest number shall be declared elected; provided that no person shall be declared elected as Governor unless he have a majority of votes cast.
- 7. That in the election of Governors the order of names be such as to place the name of the candidate obtaining the smallest number of votes at the head of the list, and so on in succession.
- 8. That the ballot be not sent round for any officer of this Association, or of the Board of Governors, whose name has not been previously proposed and seconded by some member of the Association; and that the ballot be not taken until all the names of all persons intended to be proposed for any office be given.

9. That the Executive Committee of the Associate Alumni be empowered at their monthly meetings, during the interval between one annual general meeting and the next, to elect members of the Incorporation, provided that no black beans be cast against them.

87

- 10. That honorary certificates be granted in the several departments instead of the prizes as heretofore.
- 11. That any member of this Society whose annual subscription shall remain and be unpaid for three years shall cease to be a member of this Society, and can only be admitted as a new member by being proposed and seconded and duly elected pursuant to the bye-laws.

# LIFE MEMBERS.

Albro, Edward	Gray, B. GHalifax.
Allison, George do.	
Almon, M.D., Hon. W. J do.	Halliburton, J. C
Archbold, Edward P do.	Hare, William do.
Armstrong, Rev. GSt. John, N. B.	Hamilton, M.D., C. C Cornwallis.
	Hamilton, Rev. H. H Manchester.
	Harrington, W. M
stant to the local and district to the second	Hartshorne, Hugh do.
	Harvey, John H do.
	Hill, P. Carteret do.
	Hill, Rev. Geo. W do.
	Hodgson, DCharlottetown.
	Jones, St. ClairWeymouth.
Brown, Richard HLondon.	Tames Charles
Brown, M.D., Samuel D Maitland.	Laver, Charles
THE AND LESS OF THE PERSON OF	Longworth, JCharlottetown.
Clarke Nepean Halifax	Lynch, Peter
	Lyttleton, Captain England.
	Mathurin, Rev. E
	Maynard, D.D., Rev. Canon. Windsor.
	Moody, Rev. J. T. TYarmouth.
	Moody, W. H do.
	Moren, James AHalifax.
	Morris, Rev. George do.
Cowie, Alex do.	
Cunard, WilliamLondon.	Morris, W. S. H
	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon. Cutler, W. B	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon. Cutler, W. B  Davis, DanielCharlottetown.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon. Cutler, W. B  Davis, DanielCharlottetown. DesBrisay, Theophdo.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, WilliamLondon. Cutler, W. B  Davis, DanielCharlottetown. DesBrisay, Theophdo. Dickie, Hon. R. BAmherst.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, William London. Cutler, W. B  Davis, Daniel Charlottetown. DesBrisay, Theoph do. Dickie, Hon. R. B Amherst.  Fairbanks, S. P Halifax.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, William London. Cutler, W. B  Davis, Daniel Charlottetown. DesBrisay, Theoph do. Dickie, Hon. R. B Amherst.  Fairbanks, S. P Halifax. Farish, M.D., H. G Yarmouth.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, William London. Cutler, W. B Charlottetown. Davis, Daniel Charlottetown. DesBrisay, Theoph do. Dickie, Hon. R. B Amherst.  Fairbanks, S. P Halifax. Farish, M.D., H. G Yarmouth. Farish, M.D., G. J do.	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, William London. Cutler, W. B  Davis, Daniel Charlottetown. DesBrisay, Theoph do. Dickie, Hon. R. B Amherst.  Fairbanks, S. P Halifax. Farish, M.D., H. G Yarmouth. Farish, M.D., G. J do. Forsyth, Rev. J	Morris, W. S. H
Cunard, William London. Cutler, W. B Charlottetown. Davis, Daniel Charlottetown. DesBrisay, Theoph do. Dickie, Hon. R. B Amherst.  Fairbanks, S. P Halifax. Farish, M.D., H. G Yarmouth. Farish, M.D., G. J do.	Morris, W. S. H
	Allison, George do. Almon, M.D., Hon. W. J. do. Archbold, Edward P. do. Armstrong, Rev. G. St. John, N. B. Atkinson, Alfred Amherst. Avery, Rev. R. Aylesford.  Bayfield, Admiral Charlottetown. Beete, Major do. Bell, W. J. Shelburne. Bliss, Lewis. London. Bond, Dr. J. B. Yarmouth. Bonnet, Isaac H. Bridgetown. Brine, Rev. R. J. Brown, Richard H. London. Brown, M.D., Samuel D. Maitland.  Clarke, Nepean Halifax. Cochran, Alexander Maitland. Cochran, James F. Newport. Cogswell, M.D., Charles. London, G. B. Collins, J. W. Liverpool. Cowie, Andrew do. Cowie, Milliam do.

Owen, Rev. H. L....Lunenburg.

Frecheville, Robert ... .... England.

Palmer, Charles Charlottetown. Palmer, Edmund Aylesford.	Tays, JohnStewiacke.
Palmer, John L do.	Tremain, Richard Halifax.
Poyntz, LieutColWindsor.	
Pryor, HenryHalifax.	
Pryor, James do.	Uniacke, A. MLondon.
Pryor, William do.	Uniacke, D.D., Rev. R. J Amherst.
Purdy, M.D., B. St. ClairAmherst.	
	The second secon
Randall, Elisha	White, S. A
Rennels, WAntigonish.	White, Rev. T. HShelburne.
Ritchie, Rev. JAnnapolis.	Whitford, JosephChester.
Ritchie, Mr. JusticeHalifax.	Whitford, Thomas do.
Ritchie, Norman do.	Wilkins, Hon. L. M Windsor.
the state of the s	Woodgate, Arthur England.
Silver, John	Woolaver, NelsonNewport.
Simonds, Rev. R Dorchester, N.B.	Reference to the order or the tellback. See
Starr, RichardCornwallis.	
Sterns, Rev. HTusket.	Yates, A. H
Stewart, Charles JAmherst.	Charles Charles II.

wn.	Tays, JohnStewiacke.
	Townshend, Rev. Geo Amherst.
	Tremain, Richard Halifax.
	Uniacke, A. MLondon.
	Uniacke, D.D., Rev. R. J Amherst.
	White, S. A
	White, Rev. T. HShelburne.
	Whitford, JosephChester.
	Whitford, Thomas do.
	Wilkins, Hon. L. M Windsor.
	Woodgate, Arthur England.
	Woolaver, NelsonNewport.
T D	woodaver, welsonwewport.
N.B.	

## ANNUAL SUBSCRIBERS.

Akins, T. B. Ambrose, Rev. John. Archdeacon, Venerable. Abbott, Rev. John.

Bambrick, Rev. R. D. Bowman, Rev. Charles. Boyd, Rev. Stanley. Bullock, C. Beverley. Butler, Wm. R.

Carman, Charles H. Cogswell, M.D., Charles. Cowie, M.D., A. J. Cowie, J. R. deW.

Dart, Canon.
Dimock, Edward,
Dickey, James A.
Dodwell, C. E. W.
Draper, T. F.

Fileul, Rev. P. J. Fraser, M.D., Benj. Fraser, C. F.

Halliburton, J. C. Hind, Henry Y.
Hodgson, Edward J.
Hodgson, Rev. Geo. W.

Kaulback, Rev. J. A. King, Otis, King, W. B.

Maynard, D.D., Rev. Ganon. Moore, Rev. D. C.

Nova Scotia, The Lord Bishop.

Padfield, Rev. John. Payzant, C. W. Poole, Henry S. Pryor, Henry.

Richey, Matthew H.

Scott, H. Percy. Shannon, Hon. S. L. Shaw, Jedediah. Silver, Alfred E. Silver, Wm. C. Spencer, J. W. Sutherland, W. D.

Townshend, Hon. C. J. Trenaman, M.D., Thos.

Vroom, Rev. F. W.

Warburton, A. B. Wiggins, Geo. C. Wilkins, Mr. Justice. Willets, Rev. C. E. Wilson Rev. W. E.

54
e
2
25
6
0
H
H
-
-
Z
0
=
M
Z
44
H
200
92
H
-
PD.
04
et
3
*
8
100
42
H
=
0
0
0
40
-
-=
2
0
72
P
15
3
0
OU)
e
-
0
0
200
PO
6.0
p
177
X
400
-
8
0
H
B
7
P
TO
0
#
-
0
0
50
-

By	Cash from W. L. Lowell & Co., 6 mos. int. on Massachusetts bonds	23. " at Windsor 56 00 24. " this day from members 12 00 July 5. " 4 00	6. 1 year's int. on Water Stock  27. Subscriptions of members at this date	1881. Jan. 7. By cash from subscriptions of members at this date 16 00 Mar. 25 8 00	" Messrs. W. L. Lowell & Co., 6mos. int. on Massachusetts bonds	\$1037 70	April 30. By Balance on hand\$ 178 70
- 2 . p.(15	#500 at 6 per cent	3 5 50 5 00 5 00 5 00	B. G. Gray, Esq., Treasurer of Governors of King's College, on acct. of salary of Professor of Modern Languages	178 70	lise Church library in the library i	\$1037 70	onto a color on the color on th
Li C				-			

Examined and found correct.

ANDREW J. COWIE, W. C. SILVER.

SHANNON, Treasurer.

Halifax, May 10th, 1881.

### KING'S COLLEGE SCHOOL,

WINDSOR, N. S.

### HEAD MASTER: The REV. C. E. WILLETS, M. A.,

Graduate and formerly Scholar of Corpus Christi College, Cambridge, late Sub-Rector of Bishop's College School, Lennoxville, Quebec.

This School is in direct connection with King's College, and is subject to the supervision of the President and Vice-President of the College, under instructions from the Board of Governors.

The object of the School is to provide a sound religious, classical, mathematical and general education, in conformity with the principles of the Church of England; but it is open to all denominations without restriction.

Pupils belonging to the Church of England will attend the Services in the College Chapel, but those of other denominations may, if required by their parents, attend the Sunday services of the denomination to which they belong. In the latter case certificates of proper attendance and good conduct will be required from the minister.

While ample provision is made to prepare boys for the University and high Civil Examinations, the utmost attention is devoted to imparting such a training as may fit them for all pursuits and professions, and enable them to take that position in society which is conceded only to men of liberal education and refined habits.

#### COURSE OF INSTRUCTION.

The course of instruction includes all the usual branches of a sound education in Classics, Mathematics, German, French, English, etc.

#### TERMS.

The School Year is divided into three Terms: Michaelmas, Lent and Trinity Terms.

Boarders	
The fees are distributed over the year as follows:—	
Boarders—Michaelmas Term\$80	
Lent and Trinity Terms 60 each.	
Day Scholars—Michaelmas Term 16	
Lent and Trinity Terms 12 each.	

Modern Languages—Boarders and Day Scholars—Michaelmas Term, \$5. Lent and Trinity Terms, \$3.50 each.

A half Term's notice must be given in writing previous to the removal of a pupil.

There are two exhibitions connected with the School, one of \$32 and the other of \$16.

## CONTENTS.

	PAGE
Calendar 1881-82	3
Introduction	4
Board of Governors	6
Faculty	7
Students—how admitted	8
Lectures	10
Course of Study	10
Scholarships and Prizes	11
Examinations	18
School of Civil Engineering	23
Examiners	26
Terms and Residence	27
Discipline	
Regulations for holding Matriculation Examinations at other centres	
than King's College	
Regulations respecting Degrees in Divinity	
Regulations for Local Examinations.	
Expenses	34
Nominations.	35
Extracts from Statutes	38
Library	
Museum	
Additions to Library	
Donations to Museum	
Members of King's College, with dates of Matriculation and Degrees	
members of King's Conege, with dates of matriculation and Degrees	40
ALUMNI.	
Officers for 1881-82	72
Report of Executive Committee	73
Resolutions passed at Annual Meeting, June 29, 1881	
Act of Incorporation	
Act to Incorporate Governors King's College	
Act to amend Act to Incorporate Governors King's College	
Bye-Laws	
Rules passed at different times	
Life Members	
Annual Subscribers	
Treasurer's Account	
Collegiate School	92